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Auxiliary at St. Paul’s

$14,486

Staff Education/Appreciation

$33,184

Resident Christm
as Appeal

$50,370

Resident Life Enrichm
ent

$57,761

General Support 

$91,146

Specific Projects

$321,743

Benevolent Care

$746,221

Raise the Roof Portico Cam
paign

$57

Handicapped Accessible Golf Cart

$24,450

Villas Shade Sail

$10,000

EKG M
achine at The Villas

$2,000

Keifer Building Nam
ing Opportunities

$125,000

Bistro Renovations

$127,143

To be Decided

$33,093

Specific ProjectsSpecific Projects
$262,824

Benevolent CareBenevolent Care
$746,221

General SupportGeneral Support
$91,146

Life EnrichmentLife Enrichment
$57,761

Staff Appreciation/EducationStaff Appreciation/Education
$33,184

Christmas AppealChristmas Appeal
$50,370

AuxiliaryAuxiliary
$14,486Dear Friend of St. Paul’s,

The word “game-changer” is used to describe a 
person or an element that dramatically alters the 
course of an existing situation. 

For the world, COVID-19 was a game-changer. 
It significantly altered life inside and outside the 
walls at St. Paul’s. Rather than focusing on the 
challenges of those changes, which were many, we 
have taken the pages of this 2021 Impact Report 
as an opportunity to highlight the many donors, 
volunteers and team members who chose to “Be a 
Game-Changer” for St. Paul’s in a positive way this 
past year. 

I hope these stories inspire even more people 
to become a St. Paul’s game-changer, whether you 
follow our social media and decide to become a 
digital ambassador, you start volunteering to help 
enrich the lives of the residents, you choose to 
donate to support our charitable mission, or you 
consider having a career here.

St. Paul’s mission is to provide meaning, richness 
of life, health care, and other support services, while 
maintaining and enhancing the dignity of human life 
– regardless of an individual’s financial resources. 
That mission wouldn’t be possible without the many 
individuals recognized in this report. 

There were 800+ donors who gave financially to 
support benevolent care, resident life enrichment 
and other funds at St. Paul’s in 2021. So many of 
you stretched your already generous support even 
further because you knew the challenges we were 
facing. I hope you enjoy reading this report and 
marveling at the good things you made possible 

through your game-
changing support to 
the residents and team 
members at St. Paul’s.

In addition to 
donor support, there 
were also 110 active 
volunteers who 
enthusiastically returned 
to St. Paul’s in 2021. I 
cannot express how much we missed you! Thank 
you for giving your precious time, your talents 
and your encouraging smiles to everyone you 
encountered during an unsettling time. There will be 
even more opportunities for volunteering in 2022. 
Whether you have a little time to give or a lot, there 
is a volunteer opportunity for you at St. Paul’s! Be 
sure to check out page 9 to learn more. 

Last but certainly not least, there were the 450+ 
team members who sacrificed and persevered 
through an ever-changing environment to provide 
the very best care to our residents. You are game-
changers every single day for our residents, their 
loved ones and your fellow team members. Your 
caring hearts and hands bring St. Paul’s mission to 
life. 

Thank you to so much to all of our donors, 
volunteers and team members for choosing to be a 
part of the St. Paul’s family and making a difference 
in the lives of those we serve! 

In gratitude,

A Message from ChrisA Message from Chris

Chris Wright 
President and CEO

Where you gaveWhere you gave

NO. of DONORS
889

New DONORS
229

AMOUNT RAISED
$1.3 MILLION

AVERAGE GIFT 
$102.89

Where you usedWhere you used
Your Credit CardYour Credit Card

Our Website
59%

Personal  
Facebook  

Fundraisers
13% 

Our Facebook
25%

Credit Card 
Swiper

at Events
3%

Text to Donate
<1%

HOW You HOW You 
GaveGave

CheckCheck
75%75%Credit Card Credit Card 

13%13%

CashCash
5%5%

PayrollPayroll
DeductionDeduction

3%3% Planned GiftPlanned Gift  
2%2%

IRAIRA
RolloverRollover

1%1%

DonorDonor
AdvisedAdvised

FundFund
<1%<1%

StockStock
TransferTransfer

<1%<1%

Donor StatsDonor Stats

Resident Family MemberResident Family Member
Other IndividualOther Individual

ResidentResident
Volunteer Volunteer 

Church or UCC MemberChurch or UCC Member
EmployeeEmployee
BusinessBusiness

Trust or FoundationTrust or Foundation
Former OrphanFormer Orphan

Service ClubService Club

Club 5 1%
Former Orphan 9 1%
Trust or Foundation 22 2%
Business 41 5%
Employee 56 6%
Church/UCC Connection 59 7%
Volunteer 79 9%
Resident 126 14%
Other Individual 208 23%
Resident Family Member 284 32%Who You AreWho You Are

Charitable Giving OfficeCharitable Giving Office

32%32%
23%23%
14%14%

9%9%
7%7%
6%6%
5%5%
2%2%
1%1%
1%1%

Dawn             Teresa              Vicki

Teresa Findley, Director of Annual Giving                     
Option 5	 tfindley@sp1867.org 

Dawn Hartman, Director of Strategic Giving 
Option 6 	 dhartman@sp1867.org

Vicki Hildebrand, Administrative Assistant
Option 7 	 vhildebrand@sp1867.org

Have a question about giving or memorial opportunities? 
We would love to chat with you! Stop by our office in the 
Keifer Building or give us a call at 724-589-4667. 



44                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  St. Paul’s 2021 Impact Report  St. Paul’s 2021 Impact Report                            55

St. Paul’s as a GameChangerSt. Paul’s as a GameChanger
We asked a few of our residents, staff & volunteers “How did you see St. Paul’s excel in 2021?” We asked a few of our residents, staff & volunteers “How did you see St. Paul’s excel in 2021?” 

“From my perspective, St. 
Paul’s administration was 
light years ahead of its 
contemporaries in early 
recognition of the severity of 
the pandemic. Subsequently, 
they prepared for the best 
possible care and support 
of their residents and staff. 
The administration and staff 
have been outstanding in 
their selfless dedication and 
flexibility in responding to 
the ever-changing COVID 
landscape throughout 2021! 
Kudos to all!”

Gerry McElree
Colony Resident &  

Board Member  

“St. Paul’s kept ahead of 
COVID-19, promoting safety 
for the residents and staff. We 
tried to keep our residents 
happy and productive by 
encouraging activities with 
masks and social distancing, 
always including them into 
conversations and treating 
them as our second family, 
joking with them and 
socializing with them.”
 

“In 2021, I saw St. Paul’s go above and beyond in 
their efforts to make the safety of its residents their #1 

priority. Being thrust into a situation unlike any of us 
has experienced in our lifetimes, the administration did 

an outstanding job keeping abreast of the constantly 
changing landscape of the pandemic.”

Bob Sherbondy 
Secretary of St. Paul’s Board

Tina Jones
LPN Resident Care 

Coordinator 
Pictured with Adele Lehosky

Leann McCurdy
Director of Nursing

“When COVID ‘changed the game,’ the nursing staff at 
St. Paul’s stepped up and faced it with determination and 
resilience. They faced ever-changing circumstances and 
guidance all while continuing to maintain the greatest sense 
of normalcy possible. They sacrificed time and experiences 
outside of work to ensure our residents received the best care 
possible. This is a result of their passion for and dedication to 
the residents we serve. We are truly blessed to have such an 
amazing team.”  

Kathy Martorelli
Heritage Resident

“As St. Paul’s volunteers, we saw an opportunity to help 
residents and their families to see and talk with each other 
following the guidelines set by the CDC and the Pennsylvania 
Department of Health. The Volunteer Services Department has 
empowered the volunteers to become ambassadors, greeting 
family members and assisting them to check in on the kiosks 
and advise them of any new developments. The volunteers 
have enabled staff to continue doing their jobs. The coordination 
of this undertaking has been masterfully handled by the 
Volunteer Services Department. Kudos to all involved in these 
efforts. It is our pleasure to be a part of St. Paul’s volunteers.”

“St. Paul’s has done a great 
job at shielding us from COVID 
and has made the best of a 
very difficult situation. Through 
prayer and determination, we 
are working through it. I can 
really tell residents are their #1 
priority. I give the staff credit 
because they keep us very well 
informed and safe. They were 
able to find activities for us to 
do to keep life fun regardless 
of the restrictions. I really enjoy 
it here at St. Paul’s. They’ve 
been really good to me.” 

Steve & Carol Hosmer 
Colony Residents & 

Volunteers

Shai Hargrove 
Certified Nurse Aide

“I think the biggest way St. Paul’s excelled was we came 
together and grew as a family. There have been a lot of difficult 
challenges and changes because of COVID but I believe this 
made us, both staff and residents, become closer. The staff 
has really worked together to do what is best for the residents. 
We were there for the residents when their own families 
couldn’t be. The reason I stay here and come to work everyday 
is because it’s more than just a job to me, this is my family. I 
love the residents and wouldn’t want to be anywhere else.”
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In 2021 with the 
stock market setting 
record highs, Mary 
Ellen Bayuk thought 
it would be the 
perfect opportunity 
to make a charitable 
gift from her mutual 
funds portfolio 

to St. Paul’s – the organization that has become her 
cherished home in retirement.  

Making a charitable gift of appreciated securities 
(stocks, bonds or mutual fund shares that have been 
held for more than a year) is a way to donate without 
tapping into your cash reserves and offers the added 
bonus of avoiding paying capital gains tax on securities 
that have grown a lot in value since you first purchased 
them.

Mary Ellen 
initiated the gift 
process by visiting 
St. Paul’s Charitable 
Giving Office to talk 
about what she 
wanted to do. From 
there, making the 
actual gift was very simple. 

“The transfer of mutual funds was a very easy 
process. My broker communicated with First National 
Bank and Dawn Hartman (at St. Paul’s) to make 
the transfer of funds happen, and it was basically 
seamless. It required little to no effort on my part,” 
said Mary Ellen. 

If it had taken more effort, Mary Ellen wouldn’t 
have minded that either. She feels very strongly about 
supporting her home, which has been such a blessing 
to her and her family.

“St. Paul’s has been a wonderful place to live, and 
it has provided care to many of my extended family,” 
said Mary Ellen. 

Originally from Greenville, Mary Ellen chose to 
return to her hometown upon her retirement, after 
45 years away. She wanted to be close to her elderly 
mother, who was still living on her own, and a network 
of other family and friends still in the area. 

Moving to St. Paul’s was a game-changer for Mary 
Ellen, which she had carefully planned out prior to 
retiring from her administrative job at Penn State 
Behrend. 

Single with no children, Mary Ellen is active and 
independent but she knew that might not always be 
the case. So she did her research, put a plan in place 
for her future, and applied for residency at St. Paul’s. 

“I was looking for a place where I could continue to 
live as my needs changed as I aged, and St. Paul’s fit 
the bill,” said Mary Ellen. “An added plus is that it has 
an excellent reputation when caring for its residents.” 

On January 1, 2014, the day after she retired from 
Penn State, she moved into her new home at The 
Colony at St. Paul’s. 

Since then, her uncle Paul Bayuk, aunt Joyce, cousin 
Stephen and her mother Helen Bayuk have all received 
care at St. Paul’s. Those experiences only affirmed she 
made the right choice in moving and in choosing to 
donate to support the charitable mission. 

 Her favorite thing about living at The Colony is the 
people – both her fellow residents and the staff. “Living 

here has far surpassed my 
expectations,” said Mary Ellen. 
Even during the early days of 
the pandemic, she never felt 
the sense of isolation that 
she saw some of her friends 
and family experience, living 
across the country. 

Just as St. Paul’s changed her life, Mary Ellen has 
been a game-changer at St. Paul’s. After moving in, she  

 
 

A gamechanging giftA gamechanging gift

Mary Ellen (at right) with fellow 
auxiliary member Ann Fowler at an 

Auxiliary Bake Sale in 2021. 

became an active volunteer and auxiliary member. 
She joined St. Paul’s Board of Directors in 2016 and 
also serves on The Auxiliary’s Board, currently as 
president. 

Mary Ellen was instrumental in changing how 
The Auxiliary did fundraising in 2021 in order to be 
successful during the pandemic. In addition, she 
chose to direct a large portion of her mutual funds gift 
to The Auxiliary. 

“The Auxiliary is near and dear to me,” said Mary 
Ellen. “I fully support its mission and what it has 
contributed to enhancing the lives of the residents 
here.” 

She split the rest of her gift between other funds 
at St. Paul’s that support resident life enrichment, 
benevolent care and staff appreciation. 

“I cannot say enough good things about the staff 

at St. Paul’s,” said Mary Ellen. “It is important to me 
that they be recognized for their dedication and work 
ethic.”  

St. Paul’s is so grateful to individuals like Mary Ellen 
who know firsthand the difference St. Paul’s makes 
in people’s lives and choose to give to support those 
efforts.  

If you think you might be interested in donating 
appreciated stocks, bonds or mutual funds like Mary 
Ellen, please reach out to Dawn Hartman, Director 
of Strategic Giving, at 724-589-4611 or dhartman@
sp1867.org. 
	

Mary Ellen split her gift for benevolent care 
between two different funds - the Good Samaritan 
Fund and the Keeping the Promise Fund. One of the 
most frequently asked questions we receive in the 
Charitable Giving Office is “What’s the difference 
between the Good Samaritan Fund and the Keeping 
the Promise Fund?” 

Both of these funds benefit benevolent care at St. 
Paul’s. Benevolent care is provided to residents who 
exhaust their financial resources and can’t afford to 
pay the full cost of their care. 

Because we have donors who give to these funds, 
residents and their loved ones never have to worry 
about what happens if they run out of resources. They  
know they can continue to live at St. Paul’s, receiving 
the same quality care for as long as they need it. 

So what’s the difference? The Good Samaritan 
Fund helps with immediate needs for residents who 
have exhausted their assets already and are receiving 
benevolent care right now at St. Paul’s. 

The Keeping the Promise Fund is for future needs. 
It is set up as a long-term investment fund with the 
goal to grow and generate enough income that it will 
be able to support residents who need benevolent 
care in the future. 

So which should you support? That’s completely 
up to you! Both funds depend solely on donor 
support, and both help make benevolent care 
possible. It’s just a matter of do you want to help the 
residents here today, or the residents who need care 
in the future? If you don’t have a preference, you can 
let St. Paul’s decide.  

In general, we will encourage donors to direct 
larger gifts to the Keeping the Promise Fund. Simply 
because this helps the fund grow more quickly and 
maximizes the support it’s able to generate for 
benevolent care in the future. 

In 2021, St. Paul’s provided In 2021, St. Paul’s provided 
more than $5.8 million in more than $5.8 million in 
benevolent and unfunded benevolent and unfunded 
care to residents in need. care to residents in need. 

“St. Paul’s has been a wonderful “St. Paul’s has been a wonderful 
place to live, and it has provided place to live, and it has provided 

care to many of my extended family.”care to many of my extended family.”

Good Samaritan vs. Keeping the PromiseGood Samaritan vs. Keeping the Promise
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Game-Changers in All Shapes and SizesGame-Changers in All Shapes and Sizes

Blankets/ClothingBlankets/Clothing
Good Samaritan Fellowship Class
Hadley Presbyterian Church 
Mrs. Bonnie Kautz 
Ms. Judy Lewis
Thiel College Greek Life - Sigma  
   Kappa & Sigma Phi Epsilon

Craft ItemsCraft Items
Ms. Mary Fairlamb
Zion’s Reformed UCC 

DecorationsDecorations
Ms. Kathy Parker
Ms. Tess Redfoot

Entertainment ItemsEntertainment Items 
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Dorothy Blake 
Ms. Rosemary Brady

Ms. Mimi Dreher
Mr. Joseph & Mrs. Reba Gizdic
Ms. Heather Johnson 
Ms. Betsy Klingensmith 
Mr. Chuck Klingensmith
Ms. Jane Ladisic
Mr. Bill and Mrs. Jean Patterson

Encouragement LettersEncouragement Letters
St. Michael School - Ms. Emily  
   Zgonc’s class

Miscellaneous SuppliesMiscellaneous Supplies
Whole Life Services

Lot on East Jamestown RoadLot on East Jamestown Road
Mr. Albert Durniok Jr. 
Mr. Chris Durniok 
Mr. Terence & Mrs. Lynne Onufer
Mr. Doug & Mrs. Beth Williams

Personal Care PackagesPersonal Care Packages
Pymatuning Outdoor Motor Club

Sporting Clay Shoot Raffle ItemsSporting Clay Shoot Raffle Items
Anonymous Donor
Mr. James & Mrs. Lynn Chuey 
Mr. Don & Mrs. Rita Clemente  
Gunz-N-Fun

Sporting Clay Shoot SuppliesSporting Clay Shoot Supplies
Mr. Eric Campbell
Shooters Supply	
VehicleVehicle
Mr. Bob Becker

Woodworking SuppliesWoodworking Supplies
Mr. William & Mrs. Nancy Sayles

A game-changer can be a person, a gift, a place that makes a significant impact on an existing A game-changer can be a person, a gift, a place that makes a significant impact on an existing 
reality. It’s a soft, warm blanket to bundle up in on a bleak winter day. A captivating mystery to reality. It’s a soft, warm blanket to bundle up in on a bleak winter day. A captivating mystery to 
solve in the pages of a new book. A colorful homemade card from a new pen pal. Donations like solve in the pages of a new book. A colorful homemade card from a new pen pal. Donations like 
these can be game-changers for our residents. Thank you to each of these individuals who blessed these can be game-changers for our residents. Thank you to each of these individuals who blessed 
St. Paul’s with an in-kind donation in 2021!St. Paul’s with an in-kind donation in 2021!

A Gift of WheelsA Gift of Wheels
Bob and his wife Kathy Becker decided to move 

to The Colony at St. Paul’s in October 2011 from 
Jamestown, Pa. After much deliberation of different 
long-term care facilities, they knew St. Paul’s was the 
place for them. They spent eight wonderful years 
enjoying independent living at The Colony.   

In the fall of 2018, Bob and Kathy knew it was 
time to make a move to a higher level of care, due to 
Kathy’s declining health. Kathy moved to The Villas for 
skilled nursing, and Bob, being a loving and devoted 
husband, moved to The Heritage to be closer to her. 
The two buildings connect, and it was an easy walk 
for him back and forth each day to be by her side until 
her passing in December of 2020. 

A few months later, Bob decided it was time to stop 
driving, and he made the decision to donate his 2015 
Toyota Scion XD to St. Paul’s. “I wanted to give back to 
St. Paul’s for the terrific care they provide as a  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
token of thanks and appreciation,” said Bob. 

The car is being used by St. Paul’s staff to transport 
Colony residents and Without Walls clients for 
appointments and errands. Bob’s thoughtful gift of 
appreciation is helping other residents maintain their 
independence even when they can no longer drive.

Melissa Villard, Assistant Director of The Colony, 
takes resident Jan Easler shopping in the new car.

A Team rebornA Team reborn

The 2021 journey of St. Paul’s Volunteer Services 
Department is a tale of game-changing, of unleashed 
creativity, and of passion for a purpose. 

Before the pandemic, St. Paul’s had more than 
200 volunteers on deck, helping with transportation, 
special events, activities and much more.

Then in 2020, that robust volunteer program came 
to a screeching halt and stayed that way for many 
months.

The unexpected hiatus gave us time to rethink and 
re-imagine the role of the “volunteer” at St. Paul’s. We 
began to consider what if instead of giving volunteers 
a list of tasks that need done, we asked them “What 
do you want to do to help St. Paul’s? What passions, 
hobbies, specialties do you have that you’d like to 
share?”

This would create volunteer opportunities designed 
by the volunteer. That is the concept that drove the 
rebirth of the Volunteer Services Department in 2021.

“Volunteering is bigger than what you would think. 
It is not limited to assignments or tasks that need 
done,” said Wendy Vaughn, Director of Volunteer 
Services and Life Enrichment at The Heritage. “It’s 
dedicating yourself to making sure the rhythm of life 
continues and thrives on campus. There are so many 
ways you can help do that.”

Do you enjoy baking? You could host a baking group 
with residents 
once a month. 
Do you like to 
read? Share 
those stories with 
a small group 
of residents. Do 
you like to paint? 
You could teach a 
class. Do you play 
the guitar? Have 
a jam session in 
the bistro. 		
    A group of 		

					     volunteers in
					     The Colony 

created their own volunteer opportunity in 2021 
by using their woodworking skills to help with the 
renovation to the Keifer Building. They built beautiful 
new pieces of furniture for the building by re-
purposing the historical church pews from the former 
chapel. 

For individuals who wanted to help in more 
traditional volunteer roles in 2021, there were plenty 
of those as well. One of the biggest needs was helping 
visitors screen in using the kiosks in the lobby of each 
building. This has been a perfect role for volunteers 
who enjoy being around people, are tech savvy and 
are passionate about helping family members connect 
with their loved ones.

“All of our screening volunteers have been so 
flexible and would pivot as new guidance came out. 
They were all just absolutely amazing!” said Wendy. 

There were many other areas that volunteers 
assisted in 2021, including resident activities, 
accompanying residents to doctor appointments, 
creating items to sell in the gift shop, bringing therapy 
pets to visit, helping with fundraising – to name just a 
few.

Watching the St. Paul’s volunteer team rally in 2021 
was inspiring to Wendy who said, “I’m just amazed at 
the level of dedication and love for St. Paul’s that our 
volunteers have. It’s in their hearts to give in any way 
possible.” 

St. Paul’s is always looking for new volunteers. 
Please visit our website at www.stpauls1867.org and 
click “Join Our Team” to learn more about becoming a 
volunteer. 

Volunteer Janet Kirk, Director of Volunteer Services 
Wendy Vaughn & Auxiliary President Mary Ellen 

Bayuk hold a banner thanking volunteers.

Volunteer Irv Milheim works  
on building new furniture  

for the Keifer Building.

2021 Volunteer Stats2021 Volunteer Stats
110 Active Volunteers      4,770 Volunteer Hours      $136,136 in Volunteer Time110 Active Volunteers      4,770 Volunteer Hours      $136,136 in Volunteer Time
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New Game-ChangersNew Game-Changers

Members of St. Paul’s 1867 Society have demonstrated 
their faithful and generous commitment to the 
residents and charitable mission of St. Paul’s by 
donating $10,000 or more over their lifetime of giving. 
We celebrate and thank our 1867 Society members 
for being game-changers at St. Paul’s! 

In 2021, St. Paul’s welcomed 
four new game-changers to 
the 1867 Society – George 
J. Dickson Jr. & Dr. Victoria 
Vaughan Dickson of New York, 
N.Y. and Jim & Jackie Weyman of 
Greenville, Pa.

Since St. Paul’s founding 
in 1867, it has been generous 
game-changers like these who 

have altered the course of St. Paul’s history and buoyed the 
organization through multiple challenges. 

The Weymans (pictured above) made their first gift to St. 

Paul’s in 2010 when they moved to The Colony. 
Today, they support a variety of funds and 
have also become St. Paul’s Legacy Society 
members. In addition Jim & Jackie serve as 
volunteers and auxiliary members. 

The Dickson’s connection to St. Paul’s goes 
back to Victoria’s grandparents Reverend 
Morris & Ruth Cooper, who were the director 
and matron of the orphanage from 1945-1972. 

Her mother Lois Vaughan Eastlick (pictured 
at right) grew up at St. Paul’s and spent her 
entire nursing career here, shaping the culture of caring. Today 
Victoria continues her family’s legacy at St. Paul’s with her own 
financial support. 

Guest Debbie Beattie, member Margie Hays, Guest Debbie Beattie, member Margie Hays, 
Director of Strategic Giving Dawn Hartman & Director of Strategic Giving Dawn Hartman & 

member Dick Jones enjoy the first annual 1867 member Dick Jones enjoy the first annual 1867 
Society Reception in August 2021. Society Reception in August 2021. 

Members Rita Clemente  Members Rita Clemente  
& Larry Redfoot enjoy  & Larry Redfoot enjoy  

the hors d’oeuvres.the hors d’oeuvres.

Member LaWanda Member LaWanda 
Johnston visits with Johnston visits with 

Director of Annual Giving Director of Annual Giving 
Teresa Findley. Teresa Findley. 

David & Christine Abell 
Doug & Lori Anderson
Lyle & Susan Anderson
Anonymous Donor 
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk
Paul & Mary Blattner
William & Judy Celik
James & Lynn Chuey
Don & Rita Clemente
Dr. Victor & Andrea Colaiaco
Joseph A. & Joyce L. 

(Loreno) Dalfonzo
Mary Alice Dean
Dale & Barbara Deist
George J. Dickson Jr. & Dr. 
   Victoria Vaughan Dickson  
C. Edward & Rev. Nancy 

Dunmire
Michael & Camille Evans
Marge Fenton
Lenny & Tammy Lininger

Hause
Bob & Margie Hays
Marjorie Heppner
Jean Hodge
Steve & Carol Hosmer
Brian & Cynthia Hughes
Dr. Patricia Jarrett
LaWanda Johnston
David Jones

Dick & Patti Jones
Bill & Connie Kirker
W. Edwin & Mary Langbein
Paul Mayne
Geraldine M. McElree
Harry & Judith McElwain
David McWhirter
Eugene & Alice Mecklem
Dr. Irv & Mimi Milheim
John & Helen Nichols
Darrell & Sue Anderson 

Nicklin
G. Bryan & Kathy Oros
Michael & Marti Pechnyo
Larry A. Redfoot
John & Dorothy Rust
Walter & Kathleen Rust
James & Lucy Shaffer
Jean Simmons
Bretton & Stacey Walberg
Jeff & Brenda Wallace
D. Michael & Barbara 

Walton
Joe M. Walton
J.P. & Kathleen Walton
Diane O’Brien Webster
Jim & Jackie Weyman 
Thomas “Chip” & 

Shirley White

WWays toays to Give Give
If St. Paul’s has been a game-changer for you or a loved one, please consider  If St. Paul’s has been a game-changer for you or a loved one, please consider  
giving back so someone else in need can experience the same in the future.  giving back so someone else in need can experience the same in the future.  
Here are a few of the ways you can give. Here are a few of the ways you can give. 

Outright Gifts 
Make an outright gift of cash or a 
check made payable to St. Paul’s.

Credit Card DonationsCredit Card Donations
Donate using a credit card on our 
website at www.stpauls1867.org 
or by calling the Charitable Giving 
Office at 724-589-4611.

Text to GiveText to Give
You can donate on the go by using 
your cell phone to text-to-give. 
Simply text the word SPGIVE to 
44-321. Follow the simple steps to 
complete your gift.

Securities
Gifts of appreciated securities 
(stocks, mutual funds or bonds) 
can be transferred directly to 
St. Paul’s. You will receive an 

immediate charitable deduction 
for the fair market value and won’t 
have to pay capital gains tax! 

Retirement FundsRetirement Funds
If you are 70 1/2 or older, you can 
make gifts directly from your IRA to 
St. Paul’s. This is called a Qualified 
Charitable Distribution. You’ll be 
donating money that has never 
been taxed, completely tax-free. 
You can make gifts up to $100,000 
from your IRA to a charity annually.

Corporate Matching Gifts
Ask your employer if they 
match charitable gifts made by 
employees. Many large employers 
like Walmart, Verizon and First 
Energy do this, potentially 
doubling your donation. 

Donor Advised Funds
St. Paul’s welcomes charitable gifts 
from donor advised funds. A donor 
advised fund can be established 
through our partners at the 
Community Foundation of Western 
PA and Eastern OH or through 
financial service companies like 
Fidelity or Schwab. You make your 
tax deductible donations to your 
donor advised fund, and then you 
can choose which charities, like St. 
Paul’s, receive support from your 
fund. 

Planned Gifts
St. Paul’s can accept planned 
gifts, such as a bequest in your 
will or beneficiary designation 
for a retirement account or 
life insurance policy. For more 
information about legacy giving, 
please see page 13.

If I Give
Monthly:           

Recurring DonationsRecurring Donations
 

If you’d like to donate to St. Paul’s regularly, you can quickly set 
up a recurring weekly, monthly or quarterly donation on St. Paul’s 
website at www.stpauls1867.org or by calling the Charitable Giving 
Office. Then you don’t have to worry about it again for the rest of 
the year!

My Annual
Gift will be:

 $10        $25        $50        $75        $100

 $120        $300       $600        $900        $1200

Ways to Give WITHOUT 
Spending Any Money

AmazonSmile – Amazon 
will donate a portion of the 
proceeds from what you 
purchase to your favorite 
non-profit like St. Paul’s. 

Facebook Birthday 
Fundraiser – Don’t need 
any gifts? Encourage friends 
and family to donate to 
St. Paul’s in honor of your 
birthday instead. 

Visit our website to learn 
more about these options.

Scan the QR 
code to give!
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Terry Starry called St. Paul’s Charitable Giving 
Office on an unseasonably warm first day of fall in 
2021 from Brunswick, Ga. He had been a past donor, 
and his brother Chuck had been a St. Paul’s resident. 

What came out of that phone call was an 
interesting story about a family with multiple 
connections to St. Paul’s and the welcoming of a new 
St. Paul’s Legacy Society member.  

Terry was calling to share that he had made St. 
Paul’s a contingent beneficiary of his commercial 
annuity. From there, he began sharing the Starry 
family story and how it intertwined with St. Paul’s 
over two generations. 

The story began with 
Terry’s father Terrance 
Leroy Starry and his 
aunt Edith Mae. They 
arrived at St. Paul’s 
Orphans’ Home at 
the ages of 4 and 6, 
respectively, in July 
1918. Their parents had 
both passed away; and 
as their grandparents 
struggled to care for 
them, their minister 

suggested they be sent to the children’s home at St. 
Paul’s. 

1918 was an eventful year at St. Paul’s under the 
leadership of Reverend A.M. Keifer. World War I was 
in its fourth year, and rationing and other shortages 
were impacting the supply of food to the home. That 
fall the Spanish flu swept through the orphanage, 
sickening most of the children and the staff. 

The Starry children weathered that difficult time 
and went on to make many fond memories growing 
up at St. Paul’s. Edith recalled being surrounded with 
dozens of playmates who became her extended 
family, the busy afternoons learning in the classroom 
with three grades in each room, the house mother 
reading them stories to help them fall asleep at night, 
and walking to Zion’s every Sunday for church in 
rain, snow or sunshine. At St. Paul’s, she found the 
Christian faith that would carry her through the rest 
of her life. 

Terrance was 15 and Edith 17 when they left St. 
Paul’s in 1929, but they didn’t lose touch with their 
friends or the place they had called home for more 
than a decade. Edith was instrumental in starting the 
orphan alumni program which continued to meet 
for annual reunions every year until the pandemic 
started in 2020. 

Edith married Marques 
Parker, and they started 
a family. They had two 
young children, daughter 
Markedith and son John, 
when tragedy struck and  
Marques passed away.  
Unable to care and provide  
for them on her own, Edith took the children to St. 
Paul’s – the second generation of her family to be 
raised there. Later in life, she and her adult children 
would attend the St. Paul’s alumni reunions together. 

As for Terry’s father, he married Doris Spring in 
February 1944, and they raised their three children 
in Greenville – Terry, his brother Charles (Chuck) 
and sister Dawn. They continued the Starry family 
tradition of attending Zion’s Reformed UCC, and Terry 
remembers the bus arriving from St. Paul’s, bringing 
the orphans to church. He also recalls attending the 
alumni reunions with his Aunt Edith and cousins. 

Although Terry moved away from Greenville in 
1974 to Texas and then Georgia 
10 years later, he has remained 
connected to St. Paul’s through 
the continued connections of 
his family. His mother Doris 
was a retired nurse and served 
as a volunteer at St. Paul’s 
for many years, eventually 
becoming a resident in the 
early 90’s. She started out in 
The Colony, moved to The 
Ridgewood and passed away  
in The Villas in 2006. 

Five years later, her son Chuck, Terry’s brother, 
followed her footsteps to St. Paul’s. He moved into 
The Colony, living in Corman Apartments for about a 
year and then The Heritage from 2012-2014. As his 
health declined, he moved to Montana to be close to 
his sister Dawn. 

Although Terry himself won’t return to Greenville 
or St. Paul’s in his retirement years, he still 
remembers the area and St. Paul’s fondly. “I decided 
to include St. Paul’s in my estate plans because of my 
family’s history with St. Paul’s, and the fact that if I 
still lived in the area, I would have put St. Paul’s at 
the top of the list to move to if needed,” said Terry. 

St. Paul’s is thankful for friends like Terry, whose 
family story was shaped inside our walls. He made 
the decision to give back because of that impact, still 
felt a generation later. 

Doug & Lori Anderson
Lyle & Susan Anderson 
Anonymous Members (6)
Jane Brockway
Phyllis Chisholm
Mary Alice Dean
Dale & Barbara Deist
C. Edward & Rev. Nancy 
   Dunmire
Paul Evans
Marge Fenton 

Gordon & Rev. Julia Fraser
Bob & Margie Hays
Marjorie Heppner
Keith & Sandra Hittle
Jerry & Judy Hodge
Steve & Carol Hosmer
LaWanda Johnston
David Jones 
Dick & Patti Jones
Evelyn P. Kaufman
Diann Kuder

Ted & Patty Marantis
Robert McConnell & 
   Inis Jane Bardella, MD 
Geraldine M. McElree
Darrell & Sue Anderson  
   Nicklin
G. Bryan & Kathy Oros
John & Dorothy Rust
Dr. James & Lucy Shaffer
Jean Simmons
Terry Starry 	

Nancy Stevenson
Mary Symbala
Gloria Trapasso
Bretton & Stacey Walberg
Janet Walther
D. Michael & Barbara Walton
Joseph M. Walton
Rev. Dr. Paul Westcoat Jr.   
Jim & Jackie Weyman

 
In 2021, eight new members were welcomed to St. Paul’s Legacy Society – Robert McConnell & Inis Jane 
Bardella, MD of Fayetteville, Ark.; Joseph M. Walton of Brecksville, Ohio; Terry Starry of Brunswick, Ga.; Keith & 
Sandra Hittle of Greenville, Pa.; and two members who wish to remain anonymous. This brings the total living 
Legacy Society members to 62. We recognize each of these individuals for their commitment to support St. 
Paul’s charitable mission into the future. 

The Legacy Society is made up of a unique group 
of game-changers – donors who have all chosen to 
include a planned gift for St. Paul’s in their estate 
planning. They are like the relay racers passing on the 
baton of St. Paul’s mission to the next runner. They 
know they are helping ensure that St. Paul’s is able to 
continue to provide exceptional care and services far 
into the future. 

How to Become a MemberHow to Become a Member

Two GeneraTwo Generations at St. Paul’stions at St. Paul’s

Edith Mae (Starry) Parker 
with her nephew Chuck 

in May 2006.

Chuck Starry at The Heritage 
with VP of Personal Care 

Services Robin Knight.

Terry Starry

You can become a member of the Legacy Society 
by including a legacy gift for St. Paul’s in your estate 
plan. Simply let the Charitable Giving Office know that 
you’ve done this. Here are the most common ways to 
make a legacy gift: 

BEQUEST
Donate a set dollar amount or percentage of your 
estate to St. Paul’s in your will or trust agreement.

CHARITABLE GIFT ANNUITY
With a tax-deductible gift of $10,000 or more, you can 
set up an annuity that will pay you an income for life 
and the remainder will go to St. Paul’s. 

CHARITABLE REMAINDER TRUST
With a tax-deductible gift of $50,000 or more, you 
can create a trust that will pay you a fixed annual 
percentage of the balance each year. After your 
lifetime, the remaining principal goes to St. Paul’s.

LIFE INSURANCE
You could gift a paid up policy you no longer need and 
claim a tax deduction for the cash surrender value of 

the policy. Another option is to name St. Paul’s as a 
beneficiary of your policy, which reduces the size of 
your taxable estate. 

RETIREMENT PLAN
A retirement plan is the most highly-taxed asset to 
pass along to your heirs. Instead name St. Paul’s 
as the beneficiary of your retirement account, and 
choose another asset for your heirs. 

For more information about making a legacy gift, 
please contact Dawn Hartman, Director of Strategic 
Giving, at 724-589-4611 or dhartman@sp1867.org. 

Sample Language for Your Will
I give and devise to St. Paul Homes (Tax 
ID# 25-0773080), located in Greenville, PA, 
the sum of $ ____ (or ____% of my estate) 
to be used for its general support (or for 
the support of a specific fund, program or 
purpose).
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ALL HEALTH CARE WORKERS
Mr. Russell & Mrs. Donna

Roberts

MARTHA ANDERSON
Mr. Rick & Mrs. Beth Eckley

MARY JANE ANDERSON
Mr. Darrell & Mrs. Sue 

Anderson Nicklin

SHIRLEY BARRY
Ms. Cheryl Bush

VIOLA BARSIS
Ms. Elaine Cook

RUTH CARLSON
Anonymous Donor

CHARITABLE GIVING OFFICE
Mr. Jack Gallagher

LYNN CHUEY
Ms. Mary Ann Aurandt
Mr. Bob & Mrs. Margie Hays
Mr. Carl & Mrs. Carol 

Hinderliter

RITA CLEMENTE
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk

ROBERT COLLINS
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Heather 

Testani

PAT COX
Mr. Brian & Mrs. Connie Cox

ANN CURAJ
Mr. Joseph Curaj

WILLIAM CUSICK
Mrs. Sophie Cusick
Mr. William & Mrs. Cathy 

Cusick

ALEEN DANNER
Ms. Karen Brest
Anonymous Donor

MARY ALICE DEAN
Mr. Barry & Mrs. Linda Oman

FAY DIGNALL
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Karen Foulk

BEVERLY DILLEY
Mr. William & Mrs. Renee 

Dilley

MARION DONNER
Mr. Larry & Mrs. Phyllis Donner

GEORGE ERWIN
Mr. Thomas & Mrs. Kerry 

Eidenmuller

JOAN EVANS
Mr. Dave & Mrs. Denise Bell

THE EARL FENTON FAMILY
Mrs. Marge Fenton

MARGE FENTON
Mr. Steve & Mrs. Gail Cochoff
Ms. Debra Morrison

REV. & MRS. EDWIN 
FROMM
Mrs. Adele Lehosky

MACKENZIE HAUSE
Mrs. Adele Lehosky

MR. & MRS. LENNY HAUSE
Mrs. Adele Lehosky

BOB & MARGIE HAYS
Mr. James & Mrs. Lynn Chuey

MARGIE HAYS
Anonymous Donor
Mr. James & Mrs. Lynn Chuey

Mr. Gregory & Mrs. Regina 
Giles

Mr. Russell & Mrs. Donna 
Roberts

Dr. Gerald & Mrs. Janice 
Uzarski

MILDRED JANE HEILE
Ms. Debra Jones

H. JOHN & KAY HESSON
Mr. John & Mrs. Karen Hesson
Ms. Kelly Lizenbold

FLOYD “BUD” HETRICK
Mr. John & Mrs. Karen Hesson

LOUISE HETRICK
Mr. John & Mrs. Karen Hesson
Mr. Floyd “Bud” Hetrick

ROSE HOFFMAN
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk

PATTI JONES
Mr. Dick Jones
Mr. Donald & Mrs. Joann Jones

DICK & PATTI JONES
Mr. Daniel & Mrs. Lisa Salter

KEIFER STAFF
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk
Mr. Bill & Mrs. Dee West

LINDA KELLOGG
Mr. John & Mrs. Laurie Sisak

CECILIA KETTERING
Dr. Howard & Mrs. Sue Weiner

DORIS KISER
Ms. Linda Barger

ADELE LEHOSKY
Anonymous Donor
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Karen 

Fairgrieve
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Maureen 

Lehosky

DAVID LEHTO
Ms. Karen Dobler

DEVEE LOVE
Ms. Kathleen Love

MAINTENANCE STAFF
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk
Mr. Bill & Mrs. Dee West

MARY ANN MARLEY
Ms. Sandra J. Hetrick
Mr. John & Mrs. Susan Thrappas

BENNY MCDANEL
Mr. Alan & Mrs. Kelly McDanel

MILDRED D. MCLAUGHLIN
Mr. Everell & Mrs. Virginia 

Jewett

ALICE MECKLEM
Mr. Eugene Mecklem

DORIS MERRITT
Mr. Howard Ferry Jr.

CONDIT NORTH
Mrs. Marlene Samuelsen

LOLA PATRICIA OAKES
Mr. Donald Oakes

ISABELLE OHL
Mr. Laddie & Mrs. Sandy Ohl

G. BRYAN OROS
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk

ELIZABETH PHILLIPS
Mr. Greg & Mrs. Mary Beth 

Tesoriero

SHIRLEY L. PORTZ
Anonymous Donor

MARY JANE REINHART
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Judy 

Leskovac

DONNA ROBERTS
Mrs. Elaine Wilkins

RUSS ROBERTS
Rev. Martin & Mrs. Sally Roth

LORETTA SCOTT
Ms. Kathleen Stevens-Long

RONNIE & CAROL SIMONI
Mr. Robert McConnell & 

Inis Jane Bardella, MD

ST. PAUL’S STAFF
Mr. Jeffery Black
Ms. Karen Black
Mrs. Joyce Black-Woerz
Mr. Floyd “Bud” Hetrick
Mrs. Mildred McLaughlin
Ms. Connie Rollins
Mrs. Janet Walther

GEORGE & WANDA 
STEPANIC
Anonymous Donor

MONA STOYER
Mr. Ronald Stoyer

ROSE MARY STUMPFF
Ms. Virginia Delaurentis

GERARD & CONNOR 
TARPINION
Mrs. Adele Lehosky

JAMES A. VAUGHN
Mrs. Nancy Eder

MARY WACHOB
Mr. Russell & Mrs. Elizabeth 

Kennedy

BRETTON & STACEY 
WALBERG
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk

D. MICHAEL WALTON
Mr. J.P. & Mrs. Kathleen

Walton

JENNY WARRINGTON
Ms. Brandy Davis

JOSEPHINE WHITE
Mr. Thomas “Chip” & 

Mrs. Shirley White

CHRIS WRIGHT
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk
Mr. Curt & Mrs. Robyn Weaver

H o n o r i n g  a  l ov e d  o n eH o n o r i n g  a  l ov e d  o n e
At St. Paul’s, we receive many tribute gifts 

throughout the year to show gratitude or admiration 
for the game-changers in your life. Gifts in honor of 
someone special are often made to say “Thank you” 
for having a positive impact on your life or to celebrate 
a special occasion like a birthday or anniversary. 

Gifts in memory of someone who has passed 
away are often made to comfort a grieving family by 
remembering and celebrating the life of their loved 
one. 

When tribute gifts are made to St. Paul’s, a 
notification letter is sent to the honoree or, in the case 
of a memorial, to the family to let them know about 
the gift. 

Tribute gifts automatically go to St. Paul’s Memorial 
Fund, unless the donor chooses another fund. This 
fund provides help wherever most needed to support 
St. Paul’s charitable mission. 

There is also a special type of tribute gift that helps 
to beautify the campus and provides an opportunity 
for residents to enjoy the outdoors. You can sponsor a 
bench, tree or flowering bush in the name of a loved 
one. 

For a $625 donation, a weatherproof composite 
bench will be placed on St. Paul’s 600-acre campus 
with an inscription of your choice. 

If you prefer to add some natural beauty, you can 
plant a tree for a $400 donation or a flowering bush 
for a $125 donation. A ground marker with your choice 
of inscription will be placed at the site.

For more information, please contact Dawn 
Hartman or Teresa Findley at 724-589-4667. 

In Honor ofIn Honor of

In Memory ofIn Memory of
SARAH ADLER
Mr. Tom & Mrs. Anna Patton

MARY L. ALMES
Ms. Doris Leary

DALE ANDERSON
Mr. Samuel & Mrs. Marjorie 

Anderson

DOROTHA ANDERSON
Mr. David Jones

O.D. ANDERSON
Mr. Samuel & Mrs. Marjorie 

Anderson

O.D. & DOT ANDERSON
Mr. Doug & Mrs. Lori Anderson

MAUDE ALBERTA ARMANT
Mr. David & Mrs. Deborah 

Armant

JACK L. ARMSTRONG
Mrs. Coralee Armstrong

BETTY LOU ARTMAN
Ms. Marilyn W. Currier

RONALD ARTMAN
Mrs. Cherri Artman

RUTH AXTELL
Ms. Patricia Burford

ALVA BAKER
Mrs. Barbara Baker

DR. ROBERT H. & MRS. 
MARGUERITE BAKER
Mr. Robert Baker

GLORIA BARDELLA
Mr. Edward & Dr. Betty Jean

Bardella
Mr. Roger & Mrs. Megan 

Caldwell
Mr. Joseph & Mrs. Kay Danna

Mr. James Dietz
Mr. James Dunham
Mr. Steve & Mrs. Andrea 

Jensen
Ms. Susan J. McDade
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Robin 

McLaughlin
Mr. Bruno Sielaff III & Mrs. 

Pamela Sielaff
Mr. Glenn & Mrs. Nancy 

Vann
Ms. Judith Volkar

JOSEPH F. BASISTA JR.
Mr. Brian & Mrs. Roxanne 

Spaid

Thank you to the following individuals for making tribute gifts to St. Paul’s in 2021:  
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SUZANNE IDA (ROBINS) 
BATEMAN
Mr. Bob & Mrs. Carol 

Matthews
Ms. Diane McDougal
Mr. Ed & Mrs. Lolly McDougal

MARILYN BAXTER
Mr. Patrick & Mrs. Lynn 

Baxter-Carmody

JOHN P. & HELEN L. BAYUK
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk

JOYCE BAYUK
Ms. June DoHallow 
Ms. Nancy DoHallow
Mr. Tom & Mrs. Mary Joy 

Stremlau

PAUL & JOYCE BAYUK
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk
Ms. June DoHallow 
Ms. Nancy DoHallow
Mr. Tom & Mrs. Mary Joy 

Stremlau

STEPHEN BAYUK
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk
Mr. Tom & Mrs. Mary Joy 

Stremlau

HEDDY & DALE BEATTY
Mr. Doug & Mrs. Debbie 

Beatty

CAROLINE BECK
Dr. Donald Beck

ALBERT & JOSEPHINE 
BEERS
Mrs. Dorothy Rossavik

IRENE BICEK
Mr. Mark & Mrs. Debbie Lucas

JANE BIGGART
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Rosemary 

Biggart

PAUL BITTLER
See story above.

VIRGINIA BLAIR
Ms. Beth Zorn

WILLIAM E. BLOSS
Ms. Helen Bloss

FRANCES BOAL
Mr. Joseph Pilch Jr. & 

Mrs. Linda Pilch 

JAMES BOLGER
Ms. Susan Bolger

WILLIAM BREITENBACH JR.
Mrs. Patricia Breitenbach

HERBERT & MARIE A. 
“TONI” BRESNAN
Anonymous Donor

PATRICIA BRUGLER
Ms. Becky Beck

RAY BRUGLER
Mrs. Pat Brugler
Mrs. Adele Lehosky
Rev. Glenn & Mrs. Arlene 

Sadler

RAY & PATRICIA BRUGLER
Mrs. Janet Walther

PHYLLIS BUCK 
Anonymous Donor

ANDREW BURT
Mr. Bill & Mrs. Sandy Ruble

ANDREW & GEORGINE 
BURT
Mrs. Janice Easler

RUTH CALHOUN
Mr. Pete & Mrs. Kathy Shreffler

GLEN & RUTH CALLAHAN
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Linda 

Callahan

KATHERYN CARRINGER
Mrs. Marilyn Deiger

WILLIAM L. & SHIRLEY R. 
CHESS
Mr. William & Mrs. Joan Chess

LUCILLE CHRISTOPHER
Mr. John & Mrs. Helen Nichols

“DITTO” CHUEY
Mr. Bob & Mrs. Margie Hays

ANTOINETTE CLARK
Anonymous Donor

PHYLLIS COLLINS
Mrs. Shirley D’Urso
Mr. G. Bryan & Mrs. Kathy Oros

JAMES COOPER
Mrs. Janet Cooper
Mr. Ray & Mrs. Cathy Kivimaki

DEAN & CLYDORA CRISPEN
Mrs. Clydene Stokes

MARY LOU CROUSER
Anonymous Donor
Ms. Natalie Ernecoff

FRED CUNNINGHAM
Mrs. Joanne Cunningham

ORA DALTON
Mr. Steve & Mrs. Ann Baltich

JOHN DANCU
Mrs. Sally Dancu

REV. L. COLLINS DEFIBAUGH 
Mrs. Betty Pennington

HARRY & HELEN DETER
Mrs. Diane O’Brien Webster

STAN & THERESA 
DIEFENDERFER
Mr. Richard Diefenderfer

THERESA DIEFENDERFER
Mrs. Marge Fenton
Mrs. Jean Hodge

JOSEPH DIURBA
Dr. Roy & Mrs. Connie Landfair

HAROLD & MARTHA 
DONNER
Mr. Larry & Mrs. Phyllis Donner

ROBERT M. DONNER
Mrs. Eleanore Donner

JAMES DRASKOVIC
Ms. Jeanne Powell

CLARA EASLER
Ms. Joan Duffy
Mrs. Janice Easler

LOIS VAUGHAN EASTLICK
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk
Mr. George J. Dickson Jr. & Dr.

Victoria Vaughan Dickson

HAZEL EVERETTS
Mr. John & Mrs. Karen Hesson

STEPHEN FEDORCHAK
Mr. Terry Fedorchak

HAZEL FERGUSON
Ms. Joyce Emph

JANET FISCHER
Ms. Mary Lynne Piroga
Mr. Brian Reeher

JUNE FLEDDERJOHN
Mrs. Bonnie Barbarossa

RONALD FONTAINE
Mrs. Shirley Hildebrand

JAMES E. FOREMAN
Mr. James Foreman

IRENE FORSYTH
Mr. Joel & Rev. Linda Miller-

Pretz

AGNES FUNK
Ms. Lisa Johns

FRANK FUNK
Mrs. Vera Funk

DON GAINES
Mrs. Virginia Maggiore

RAYMOND GAINES
Mrs. Virginia Maggiore

MARTHA GEIWITZ
Ms. Mary Basti
Mr. Frederick & Mrs. Barbara 

Thomas

AGNES GILLILAND
Ms. Colleen Alfredo
Ms. Nancy Williamson

ALICE GLUNT
Ms. Linda Kellogg

DUANE GOODWILL
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Cynthia Byers
Mr. Arthur & Mrs. Linda 

Getchell
Ms. Barbara Goodwill

Mr. William & Mrs. Kimberly 
Grimm

Mr. Bruce & Mrs. Barbara
Lallier

Mr. Edward & Mrs. Jean
Likovich

Mr. Steven Unrath
Ms. Carol Zimmerman

JANET GRAHAM
Anonymous Donor

LEONARD GRASSO
Mrs. Betty Grasso

BERNARD & SUE GROBOSKI
Ms. Barbara Barry

ROBERT K. GUSEMAN
Mrs. Marge Fenton

MARY HAMILTON
Ms. Jane Hamilton

EILEEN HANSON
Mr. Lee & Mrs. Sharon Hanson
Mr. Paul & Mrs. Gwendolyn 

Hanson
Mrs. Karol Patton

LLOYD HARTER
Mrs. Sandy Harter

CHRIS & TOM HAWES
Mrs. Jean Hawes

WILLIAM C. HAWES
Mrs. Cathleen Hawes

IRENE HEISSER
Mr. John & Mrs. Judy Turner

NANCY HENDERSON
See story below.

MEARL E. HENLEY
Mrs. Dee Henley

JOANN HENRY
Dr. James & Mrs. Katherine

Ryan

MILDRED I. HITTLE
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Connie Hittle
Mr. Keith & Mrs. Sandra Hittle
KRH Railway Supply Co.

RUTH B. HODGE
Mrs. Barbara Rumpf

NANCY HENDERSONNANCY HENDERSON
Mr. T. Jeffrey & Mrs. Cynthia  
     Allshouse
Ms. Louise Anderson
Ms. Elizabeth Bevilacqua
Ms. Cynthia Bonetti
Mr. Robert Condron
Mr. Ronald & Mrs. Deborah Crisan
Mr. Louis & Mrs. Paula Dalessandro
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Betty Davis
Mr. Jerry & Mrs. Gina Deible
Mr. Mark & Mrs. Michele Ericson
Mr. W. Chris & Mrs. Maria Gill
Mr. Robert McVey
Mr. William & Mrs. Carol Murrin
Mr. David & Mrs. Jill Owen
Ms. Rhonda Paglia
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Susan Pritchard
Ms. Amanda Raczkowski
Mr. Edward & Mrs. Judith Sabarese
Mr. James & Mrs. Donna Sauro
Mr. Stanley & Mrs. Emma Serafin
Ms. Bonnie Sich
Mr. Joseph Tosh III & Mrs. Kathy Tosh
University of Pittsburgh
Mr. Carl & Mrs. Cynthia Wombacker

Richard & Nancy Henderson  
making Valentine’s Day cards  

together in Jones Serenity Circle.

Married for 61 years, 
Richard and Nancy 
Henderson of Hermitage, Pa. 
had a romance that spanned 
a lifetime. They first met as 
young teenagers in church –
Nancy was 13 and Richard 15. 

They married in their early 
20s and went on to raise  
three children together – 
Diane, Richard Jr. and David. 

Nancy spent her career as 
 a learning support teacher in 
 the Iroquois and Hermitage 
 School Districts, and Richard 

as a pastor in the United Methodist Church. 
Faith and family were central in their lives. As they encountered 

health challenges in their elderly years, Richard and Nancy faced them 
together with the loving support of their family. They made the decision 
to move into St. Paul’s in June 2020 and eventually settled together in 
Jones Serenity Circle at The Heritage. 

When Nancy passed away in June 2021, her family designated Jones 
Serenity Circle to receive memorial donations in recognition of the 
wonderful care that had been provided.  

“St. Paul’s staff helped my Mom find peace and stability after four 
years of anxiety, frequent ER visits and hospitalizations,” said daughter 
Diane Brest of Hermitage. “My family is extremely grateful to the staff 
at Jones Serenity Circle, and they continue to take wonderful care of my 
father as well!”  

PAUL BITTLERPAUL BITTLER
Mrs. Susan Bittler
Ms. Marcia Dumpert
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Dawn 

Hartman
Mrs. Jean Hodge
Mr. Stephen & Mrs. Carol 

Hosmer
Ms. Carol Rissmiller
Mr. Jim & Mrs. Jackie 
   Weyman

Paul Bittler and his wife Sue moved 
to St. Paul’s four years ago after both 
having surgery and in the midst of medical 
treatment. “It wasn’t the ideal way to 
change residencies, but it was the best 
situation for us.” said Sue. 

Paul tried to join Sue for different 
activities at The Colony and also to serve 
other residents through volunteering, 
but as his physical condition worsened, 
this became more and more difficult. In 
August 2021, the Lord called Paul home. 

“Paul was a deliberate and generous 
person and after the legal paperwork 
was completed, in conjunction with my 
children, we decided to donate a portion 

of his estate to 
St. Paul’s in the 
hope that the 
money may be 
able to provide 
opportunities for 
residents to enjoy 
activities outside 
of their living 
quarters,” said Sue.  
“Now that the COVID era is cautiously 
waning my hope is that people will be 
able to participate in more activities and 
actually do so while physically able.” Other 
friends and loved ones joined in, making 
their own gifts in memory of Paul.

Paul & Sue Bittler



1818                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  St. Paul’s 2021 Impact Report  St. Paul’s 2021 Impact Report                            1919

ALICE HOFFMAN
Mr. Joseph L. Hoffman

MARY HOUGH
Mrs. Terri Ghiates

JEAN HURST 
Mr. Mark & Mrs. Debbie Lucas

RONALD HYDE
Ms. Nancy Ray

RICHARD “JAKE” JACKSON
Mr. Charles & Mrs. Elizabeth 

Bolster
Ms. Joan Capone
Mr. Steve & Mrs. Barbara 

Ferrell
Mrs. Jean Hodge

CAROL A. JANKE
Ms. Linda Miller

ROBERT & DOROTHY 
JENNINGS
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Denise 

Jennings

ELEANOR JEWELL
Mrs. Mamie Rice

DOLORES JOHNS
Anonymous Donor 
Mrs. Barbara Cummings
Mrs. Ruth Hill
Mr. Joseph & Mrs. Martha 

Piper
Mrs. Gloria Podlaski
Mrs. Dorothy Seger

BILL JOHNSTON
Mrs. LaWanda Johnston

RUTH A. JONES
Mrs. Pat Brugler
Mr. William & Mrs. Eleanor 

Carley
Mrs. Phyllis Haynes

NORM KASHNER
Mrs. Pat Brugler

DAVID KILLIUS
Ms. Jill Youman

JIM & DOROTHY KILLIUS
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Martha 

Killius Pechnyo

MARY JANE KING
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Peggy 

Miller

EDYTHE A. KIRST
Ms. Judith Long

YVONNE KLARIC
Ms. Deborah Datchuk

CAROL KLINGENSMITH
Mr. Chuck Klingensmith

EVELYN KORBINI
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Linda 

Callahan

DORIS KRIEDER
Mr. Robert Krieder

MARY KROEN
Mr. John Packard

MAX & JULIE KUSTUGIC
Mr. George Kasunick

ALVIN LAMBERT
Mrs. Beth Preston

SAMUEL & NORMA JEANNE 
LANDFRIED
Mrs. Shelli Lepovsky

HELEN LANGBEIN
Mr. W. Edwin & Mrs. Mary 

Langbein

MARGARET “PEG” LAUFFER
Mr. Russell & 

Mrs. Susan 
Lauffer

JACOB LEFFLER
Mr. Ronald Ellis
Mr. Robert & 

Mrs. Dawn 
Hartman

Mr. Rod & Mrs. 
Julie Leffler

Ms. Paulette 
Papotta

Mr. Jim & Mrs. 
Jackie Weyman

FRANKLIN LEHOSKY
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Maureen 

Lehosky

JUNE & ALEXANDER LEKON
Mr. Terry & Mrs. Gail Negard

JUNE LEKON
Ms. Alice Grasso
Ms. Carol Mangino
Mr. Terry & Mrs. Gail Negard

JOANNE LENGAUER
Mr. Philip & Mrs. Jill Lengauer
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Dianne 

Voorhies

JOE & ELEANOR LININGER
Mr. Lenny & Mrs. Tammy 

Lininger Hause

JAMES LOUTZENHISER
Mr. Robert Chamberlain
Mr. Jack Redmond

ELMER E. LYNN
Ms. Shrill Salay

RUTH MACK
Ms. Debra Benalli
Mr. Kevin & Mrs. Cindy 

Constantine
Mr. Ronald “Larry” & Mrs.  
    Lori Stainbrook

DEBBIE MAGGIORE
Mrs. Virginia Maggiore

BARBARA A. MANNION
Ms. Carol Anderson

PAULINE MARKS
Anonymous Donor

HELEN C. MARTIN
Mr. Karl & Mrs. Vicki Martin

JANE L. MARTIN
Mr. Chip Martin

LEWIS MARTIN
Mrs. Carol Martin

BERNARD MAYCHER
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Dawn 

Hartman
Mrs. Gail Maycher
Dr. Irv & Mrs. Mimi Milheim
Mr. Jim & Mrs. Jackie Weyman

DAISY MCCOLLAM
Mr. Paul & Mrs. Mary Blattner

HUGH MCCRIGHT
Mr. Richard Diefenderfer

SISTER MARY GERTRUDE 
MCELHINNY
Ms. Lois McFarlane 

ROXANNE MCELHINNY
Mrs. Adele Lehosky

VALERIA MCKENNA
Mr. Kevin McKenna

JOHN MCPARLAND
Mr. Mark & Mrs. Kate Cianci

TERESA MCVAY
Ms. Judith Hockenberry

WARREN MEALY
Mr. Rick Brown

JOHN G. “SONNY” 
MESZAROS
Mrs. Bonnie Meszaros

FRED MICHAEL
Mrs. Marilyn Michael

JOHN B. MILLEN JR. 
See story on next page.

FRIEDA MILLER
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Peggy Miller

SHIRLEY J. MILLER
Anonymous Donor

BOB & MARJORIE MOHR
Anonymous Donor

HENRY J. MONTY
Mrs. Joy Monty

JOAN & CLAUDE MOOK
Mrs. Joy Monty

KATHLEEN MURTAUGH
Mr. J.P. & Mrs. Kathleen 

Walton

CATHERINE “POLLY” ODEN
Mrs. Rhea Klenovich
Mr. Joel & Rev. Linda Miller-

Pretz

MICHAEL OLSHAVSKY
Ms. Mickey Gula

ANN O’MALLEY
Mr. Dan & Mrs. Suzie 

O’Malley Byler
Mr. Patrick O’Malley

OUR PARENTS
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Peggy Miller

JAY & LEONA PARKER
Mrs. Mary Symbala

CHARLES R. “BOB” PEARCE
Ms. Janet Lawrence

LAURINE PEARS
Ms. Vonda Morningstar

LILLIAN B. PEARSON
Mrs. Dorothy Seger

DR. JAMES E. PENNINGTON
Mrs. Betty Pennington

MARY E. PETERS
Mrs. Sally Smith

WILLIAM PETERSON
Mr. Gerald Peterson

ELIZABETH PHILLIPS
The Daniel F. Dill Living Trust
Ms. Julie Yager Grad 
Mr. John & Mrs. Mariangela 

Hudson
Ms. Alicia Seitz

Mr. Kenneth & Mrs. Joyce 
Yager

AUSTIN Z. PIERCE
Mr. Andy & Mrs. Brenda Wells

JOHN PODLASKI
Mrs. Gloria Podlaski

GAIL L. PRAGER
Mr. Thomas Prager

JAMES & JOAN PRESTON 
Mrs. Beth Preston

WILLIAM E. PRITTS
Mr. William & Mrs. Ellen Pritts

WILLIAM & LEONA PRITTS
Mr. William & Mrs. Ellen Pritts

JUNE RAMSAY
Ms. Darlene Nagrosky

VIRGINIA RAUGHT
Ms. Patricia Cooper

DOROTHY RAY
Anonymous Donor

JUDY REDFOOT
Mr. Larry Redfoot

HAZEL & HOWARD 
“MOON” REDMOND
Mr. Jack Redmond

CATHERINE REINHART
Ms. Kathy Pinker

PHILOMENA L. RHOADES
Mr. Norman Rhoades

DANTE & JOSEPHINE 
RODONDI
Mr. John Rodondi

MARLIN RUFFANER
Mrs. Linda Cosgrove

PEGGY RUGGLES 
Anonymous Donor

DIANA RUST
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Eileen 

Peretic
Mr. James & Mrs. Sharon Rust

EARL SAYLOR
Anonymous Donor

HAZEL SCHRECKENGOST 
SCHALL
Mr. William & Mrs. Marie 

Schall

MARY LOUISE SCOTT
Mrs. Virginia Maggiore

WAYNE & DORIS SCOTT
Mr. Brian Scott

SHIRLEY M. SEPIK
Mr. Kevin & Mrs. Cindy 

Constantine

ALEETA SERVICE
Mr. Steve & Mrs. Gail Cochoff

JOHN B. MILLEN JR.JOHN B. MILLEN JR.
Ms. Anna Marie Constantine
Mr. David & Mrs. Darlene Delaini
Mrs. Mary (Ginny) Diehl
Ms. Eleanor Gardner
Mr. Washington & Mrs. Dorothy 

Gjebre
Mr. Lenny & Mrs. Tammy 

Lininger Hause
Ms. Sally Hayward
Mr. Clifford & Mrs. Margaret 

Holgate
Mr. Harold & Mrs. Darcy Kincaid
Mr. Thomas Millen
Mr. G. Bryan & Mrs. Kathy Oros
Mr. Joel & Rev. Linda Miller-Pretz
Mr. Thomas Smith
Trinity United Church of Christ

John B. Millen Jr. of 
Greensburg, Pa., served on 
St. Paul’s board of directors 
from 1976 - 2014, acting as 

board chair from 1994 - 2000.
Even after his retirement from active board service, 

he continued to serve on St. Paul’s Finance Committee 
right up until his death in May 2021. 

John was a lifelong member of Trinity United Church 
of Christ in Greensburg, which is how he first became 
connected to St. Paul’s. 

His former pastor Rev. L. Collins Defibaugh had 

departed Trinity to become the Executive Director at 
St. Paul’s, and he invited John to join St. Paul’s board. 

So began more than 45 years of illustrious and 
dedicated service to St. Paul’s. 

During his tenure, St. Paul’s experienced 
tremendous transformation, with the opening of The 
Ridgewood and The Ridgewood at Shenango Valley; 
the construction of The Villas; the remodelling of the 
old Health Center into The Heritage; and the expansion 
of The Colony neighborhood. 

In 2003, John was recognized as “Trustee of the 
Year” by the Pennsylvania Association of Non-Profit 
Homes for the Aging (PANPHA) - the first St. Paul’s 
board member to receive this honor.

Not only did John help shape St. Paul’s into the 
organization it is today, he was also instrumental in 
documenting the transformation through his work on 
“A History of Care,” a comprehensive historical account 
of St. Paul’s from 1917 - 2007, which was published in 
2010.

One of John’s greatest passions was improving 
the care and services for residents with Alzheimer’s 
Disease. That is why he chose his memorial donations, 
as well as his life insurance policy, to benefit the 
Jones Life Enrichment Fund. This fund helps provide 
meaningful and life-enriching experiences for the 
residents at St. Paul’s, particularly those living with 
memory loss. 

John Millen holds “A 
History of Care,” the 
book he helped write 

about St. Paul’s.
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GLEN SHOLLENBEGER
Mrs. Dorothy Seger

RALPH SIMMONS
Mrs. Jean Simmons

BILL & ADELE SMALSTIG
Mr. William & Mrs. Judy 

Celik
Ms. Karen Vitunic

MARY E. SMITH
Mr. Howard Smith Jr.

ELIZABETH SNEDDEN
Trinity United Church of 

Christ

BERNARD SONGER
Mr. James Grove Jr. & 

Mrs. Barbara Grove

ELSIE SPECHT
Mr. Werner & Mrs. Marilyn 

Specht

RAY & MARGARET  
ST. JOHN
Ms. Beckie St. John Ring 
Hon. Christopher St. John

JOANN STACK
Heritage Resident Council
Mrs. Jane Loutzenhiser
Mrs. Marie Riley
Mr. George & Mrs. Virginia 

Speck

DAVID & RUTH ANN 
STALLSMITH 
Mr. Philip & Mrs. Jill 

Lengauer
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Dianne 

Voorhies
Mr. Steve & Mrs. Jeannine 

Weber

RUTHETTA STEELE
Mr. William & Mrs. Debra 

Cratsley
Mr. Joseph & Mrs. Reba 

Gizdic

THERESA STEWART
Ms. Barbara Stewart

NELLIE STIMELING
Mr. William & Mrs. Kay 

Goodlander

DONALD & BARBARA 
STITT
Ms. Judith Stitt

MARTHA STOYER
Ms. Agnes Bauer
Mr. Samuel & Mrs. Elaine Gano
Heritage Resident Council
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Ruth Magee
Mrs. Marie Riley

WILLIAM STRAUB
Ms. Marilyn Bates

MARGARET “PEGGY” 
SUBASIC
Mrs. Marlene Samuelsen

JOE SYMBALA
Mrs. Mary Symbala

CONNIE A. TENNANT
Mrs. Jane Rodgers

LORAINE GAINES THEURET
Mrs. Virginia Maggiore

JEANNE & CHARLES 
THOMAS
Mr. Thomas & Mrs. Vicki 

Wilkins

JAMES H. THOMAS MD
Mrs. Diane W. Thomas

MARY L. THOMAS
Ms. Donna Thomas

GEORGE THOMPSON JR.
Mrs. Phyllis Thompson

GEORGE THOMPSON SR.
Mrs. Phyllis Thompson

CONSTANCE TIGHE
Mr. Mark Adelsperger & 

Ms. Jennifer Tiell
Mr. Fred & Mrs. Kathryn 

Armstrong
Mr. Greg & Mrs. Debbie Branic
Mr. Jim & Mrs. Anne Clifford
Mr. Nicholas & Mrs. Susan Fuga
Mr. Jim & Mrs. Kim Gervase
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Lana Hartzell
Mr. Ronald & Mrs. Jane 

Headley
Mr. Steve & Mrs. Jennifer

Humphrey
Mr. Walter & Mrs. Margaret

Johns
Mr. Dan & Mrs. Naomi Kiser
Loyal Order of Moose, Inc.
Ms. Bernadine Redmond
Ms. Barbara Tighe
Mr. Kevin Tighe
Mr. Louis & Mrs. Sandra 

Wisniewski
Mr. Ed & Mrs. Toni Yondure

DOROTHY TOMORIE
Ms. Lynnda Watson

BEN & LAROUX TOOMEY
Anonymous Donor

DOROTHEA VALENCIC
Mr. Timothy & Mrs. Rita 

Valencic

JAMES A. VAUGHN
Ms. Joan Capone
Mrs. Nancy Eder

GLENN WALDSCHMIDT
Miss Joan Waldschmidt

MARIE & WILFRED 
WALDSCHMIDT
Miss Joan Waldschmidt

EUPHEMIA “FAYE” WALICK
Mr. Stephen & Mrs. Renee 

Spicer
Ms. Deborah Stainbrook

ARCHIE WALLACE
Mr. Doug & Mrs. Lori 

Anderson
Mr. Stephen & Mrs. Carol 

Hosmer
Mrs. Geraldine McElree
Mr. Darrell & Mrs. Sue 

Anderson Nicklin
Mr. Mike & Mrs. Cindy 

Shusteric
Mr. William Strimbu
Mr. Jeff & Mrs. Brenda 

Wallace
Mr. Jim & Mrs. Jackie Weyman

MARGUERITE WALTON
James & Nancy Hyland 

Charitable Foundation
Mr. Joseph M. Walton

FLORA & ELEANOR 
WAUGAMAN
First UCC Women’s 

Fellowship, Irwin

JOYCE WEAVER
Mr. Rick Brown

WILLARD “WINK” WEIKAL
Mrs. Nancy Weikal

ESTHER WEYGANDT
Mr. James Weygandt

COLLEEN WILEY
Ms. Ruth Cameroni

ALLAN WILKINS
Mr. Hud & Mrs. Darlene 

Artman
Ms. Becky Beck
Dr. Walter & Mrs. JoAnn Beh
Mr. David & Mrs. Gail Fay
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Dawn 

Hartman
Mr. Kip & Mrs. Rose Hoffman
Dr. Patricia Homer
Mr. Stephen & Mrs. Carol 

Hosmer
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Patricia 

Loutzenhiser
Mrs. Marie Riley
Dr. James & Mrs. Lucy Shaffer
Mr. William & Mrs. Cheryl 

Thurau
Mrs. Nancy Weikal
Mr. Jim & Mrs. Jackie Weyman
Mrs. Elaine Wilkins

EVELYN WILSON
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Sandra 

Lindsey
Ms. Diana Parker

MARY LOUISE WILSON
Ms. Cynthia Gumeson

JEROME WOLFE
Mr. Alan Wolfe

DR. BRUCE WOLFF
Mrs. Susan Bittler
Mr. Bob & Mrs. Margie Hays
Ms. Julie Hills
Mrs. Jean Hodge
Mr. Jim & Mrs. Jackie Weyman
Mrs. Gayle Wolff

RONALD YEANY
Mrs. Margaret Yeany

EMILY YOHMAN
Mr. James & Mrs. Violet Matta
Mrs. Doris Yohman

JOHN YOHMAN
Mr. Bill & Mrs. Norma Matzel
Ms. Debbie Yohman
Mrs. Doris Yohman

JOHN & EMILY YOHMAN
Ms. Debbie Yohman
Mr. Mark Yohman	

KATHERINE YURKO
Mr. Donald & Mrs. Nancy 

Rakoci

St. Paul’s employs more than 450 team members, 
and we believe our highly-trained, caring team are 
all game-changers. We wouldn’t be able to create 
a meaningful life for our residents without our 
hardworking and loyal team. 

The last two years have been especially difficult 
due to the pandemic, but the team members at St. 
Paul’s have stepped up to show their selflessness and 
dedication to the residents they serve. They spend 
countless hours putting the needs of the residents 
above their own.  

Oftentimes, residents and their families will ask 
how they can give back and show appreciation to the 
team at St. Paul’s. One way is to donate to the Staff 
Appreciation Fund. Gifts to this fund are used to help 
staff feel valued and appreciated.

Employees are unable to accept individual gifts, 
cash or currency from a resident or family member. 
To praise or thank a particular team member, you 
could make a gift to the Staff Appreciation Fund in 
their honor. They will be notified of the gift, and it 
will be used for gifts of 
appreciation for all staff.

Kathleen “Kathy” Love 
of Dallas, Texas was one 
of the many donors to the 
Staff Appreciation Fund 
in 2021. “I contribute 
to the St. Paul’s Staff 
Appreciation Fund to 
show my thanks for the 
dedicated staff at The 
Heritage,” said Kathy. “In 
the past two years, it has been an especially trying 
time for health care workers, and I believe they need 
all the support they can get.”

Kathy’s mother Devee Love moved to The Heritage

 

at St. Paul’s in 
October 2017. 
“It is particularly 
comforting to 
know my mother 
is getting good 
care since my 
siblings and I are 
not living in the 
area,” said Kathy. 

Through the  
support of the Staff  
Appreciation Fund, St. Paul’s has been able to provide 
staff apparel, hold staff appreciation picnics, have 
spontaneous gift giveaways, pass out gift cards and 
much more to boost morale. 

This fund has also enabled St. Paul’s to make 
Christmas extra special for the team the last two 
years. Without being able to host the annual staff  
Christmas party the last two years because of 
COVID, St. Paul’s instead has held a fun “12 Days of 

Christmas” giveaway event. 
Prizes were randomly drawn and 

awarded to team members each day 
for 12 days in December. Some of 
the gifts included a bike, iPads, Apple 
watches, headphones, beach supplies, 
and various gift baskets. 

An extra special giveaway that 
employees also had a chance to enter 
this year was for a puppy! Chaplain 
Nathan Seckinger was the lucky 
winner of Buddy, the Christmas Puppy. 

Buddy is a labernese, a cross between a labrador 
retriever and a Bernese mountain dog. 

Any staff member who didn’t win one of the prizes 
in the “12 Days of Christmas” giveaway received a gift 
card to a local business, ensuring every team member 
received a gift for Christmas.  

Another way to show appreciation to the team 
at St. Paul’s is to make a gift to the Staff Education 
Fund. This fund provides a variety of educational 
opportunities for team members to expand and grow 
their skills. 

An employee stays at an organization because they 
feel appreciated, supported and have the opportunity 
to grow. Thank you to everyone who has made a gift 
to support the team at St. Paul’s. We appreciate your 
encouragement!  

Appreciating the TeamAppreciating the Team

Marcy Veado, Mickie Chapman and Janet Miller 
enjoy the Staff Appreciation Picnic in August 2021.

Dan Shoaff, Mark Simonetta, 
& Norm Simons at the Staff 

Appreciation Picnic.
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Mr. John & Mrs. Nancy Hauser
Mr. Floyd “Bud” Hetrick
Ms. Sandra J. Hetrick
HIttle Auto Supply
Hittle Heating & Cooling
Mr. Joseph L. Hoffman
James & Nancy Hyland 

Charitable Foundation
Jamestown Lions Club
Jerusalem UCC, Rimersburg
Mr. Josh & Mrs. Dianna Jones
Mrs. Rhea Klenovich
Kraynak’s
KRH Railway Supply Co.
Mr. Rod & Mrs. Julie Leffler
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Judy 

Leskovac
Mrs. Jane A. Loutzenhiser
Ms. Kathleen Love
Mr. James & Mrs. Marilyn 

Macdonald
Mr. Larry & Mrs. Joan 

Marcinkewicz
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Peggy Miller
Mr. Alan Obley
Mr. Thomas & Mrs. Barbara Ochs
Mr. Patrick O’Malley
Pittsburgh Association of the

UCC
Mrs. Elaine Powelstock
Mr. Joel & Rev. Linda Miller-

Pretz
Mr. David & Mrs. Lori Reeves
Mr. Bob & Mrs. Tammy Reuff
Reynolds Track & Field
Mr. John Rodondi
Mr. James & Mrs. Sharon Rust
Dr. James & Mrs. Katherine Ryan
Mrs. Dorothy Seger
Service 1
Mr. Mike & Mrs. Cindy Shusteric
Mr. Stephen & Mrs. Renee Spicer

St. Luke’s UCC, Kittanning
St. Mark’s UCC at Monroe
St. Paul’s Spiritual Council
St. Peter’s UCC, DuBois
Mr. William Strimbu
Mr. John & Mrs. Susan Thrappas
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Dianne Voorhies
Wagner’s Wheel Alignment
Mr. Jack & Mrs. Susan Walter
Mrs. Janet Walther
Mr. Curt & Mrs. Robyn Weaver
Dr. Howard & Mrs. Sue Weiner
Mr. Bill & Mrs. Dee West
Mr. Thomas “Chip” & Mrs. 

Shirley White
Ms. Debbie Yohman
Mr. Mark Yohman
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Mary

Zacharias
Mr. Steven & Mrs. Carol Zoner
Ms. Beth Zorn

$100 - $249
Rev. David & Mrs. Marsha 

Ackerman
Mr. Mark Adelsperger & 

Ms. Jennifer Tiell
Mr. T. Jeffrey & Mrs. Cynthia 

Allshouse
Ms. Carol Anderson
Mr. Samuel & Mrs. Marjorie 

Anderson
Anonymous Donors (9)
Mr. Jack & Mrs. Millie Armant
Armstrong Family Fund
Mrs. Coralee Armstrong
Mr. Fred & Mrs. Kathryn 

Armstrong
Mrs. Cherri Artman
Ms. Darla Artman
Mr. Hud & Mrs. Darlene Artman
Mrs. Barbara J. Baker

Mrs. Bonnie Barbarossa
Ms. Marilyn Bates
Ms. Agnes Bauer
Mr. Patrick & Mrs. Lynn Baxter-

Carmody
Mr. Doug & Mrs. Debbie Beatty
Mr. Dave & Mrs. Denise Bell
Mr. Bill & Mrs. Renee Bercury
Bittel & Co.
Mrs. Joyce Black-Woerz
Rev. June Boutwell
Dr. John H. & Mrs. Peg Brown
Mr. Gregg & Mrs. Lee Ann 

Buchanan
Mr. Dan & Mrs. Suzie O’Malley

Byler
Mr. Roger & Mrs. Megan 

Caldwell
Mr. Thomas & Rev. Dr. Verna Call
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Linda Callahan
Mr. David & Mrs. Wilma 

Christman
Mr. Jim & Mrs. Lynn Chuey
Cianci’s Motel and Suites
Ms. Rebecca Clark
Mr. Ronald & Mrs. Deborah 

Crisan
Mrs. Barbara Cummings
Mrs. Joanne Cunningham
Ms. Linda Dailey
Mr. Joseph and Mrs. Kay Danna
Ms. Brandy Davis
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Betty Davis
Mrs. Marilyn Deiger
Mr. Christopher Develli
Mr. Daniel & Mrs. Catherine 

DeWeese
Daniel F. Dill Living Trust
Mr. William & Mrs. Renee Dilley
Ms. Karen Dobler
Ms. June DoHallow
Ms. Nancy DoHallow

Mr. Alan & Mrs. Olivia Drake
Mr. Charles & Mrs. Bonnie Eaves
Mrs. Beverly Eckelbarger
Mr. Rick & Mrs. Beth Eckley
Mrs. Nancy Eder
Mrs. Winifred Eichelberger
Mr. Thomas & Mrs. Kerry

Eidenmuller
Mr. Ronald Ellis
Mr. Mark & Mrs. Michele Ericson
Hon. William & Mrs. Sally 

Fagley
Mr. Terry Fedorchak
Ms. Linda Ferguson
Mr. Steve & Mrs. Barbara Ferrell
First Reformed UCC, Greensburg
First UCC Women’s Fellowship
Ms. Frances Flagg
Mr. Ted Flagg
Flynn’s Tires
Mr. John French
Rev. Edwin & Mrs. Jane Fromm
Mr. Adam Garrett
Mrs. Terri Ghiates
Mr. Jeffrey Gilmore
Mr. Joseph & Mrs. Reba Gizdic
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Nancy Gleyze
Ms. Barbara Goodwill
Grace UCC, Jeannette
Ms. Julie Yager Grad
Ms. Alice Grasso
Greenville Rotary Club
Greenville Savings Bank
Ms. Erica Gulentz
HAF.AST LLC
Mr. Paul & Mrs. Gwendolyn 

Hanson
Mr. Gerald Harpst
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Lana Hartzell
Mr. John & Mrs. Karen Hesson
Hickory Plumbing & Heating Inc.
Mr. Ted & Mrs. Vicki Hildebrand

$10,000 & Greater
Mr. Doug & Mrs. Lori Anderson
Auxiliary of St. Paul’s
Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk
Estate of Autumn Colby
Community Foundation of 

Western PA & Eastern OH
Mr. Dick & Mrs. Patti Jones
Mr. Paul Mayne
Mrs. Geraldine M. McElree
Blanche H. Stuller Fund
A.O. Wallace & Ellen A. Wallace 

Family Foundation

$5,000 - $9,999
Frances E. Adams Charitable

Foundation
Mrs. Pat Brugler
Mr. Dale & Mrs. Barbara Deist
Mr. George J. Dickson Jr. & Dr. 

Victoria Vaughan Dickson
Mr. John & Mrs. Helen Nichols
Mr. Darrell & Mrs. Sue 

Anderson Nicklin
C.H. Snyder Fund of The 

Pittsburgh Foundation
Mr. D. Michael & Mrs. Barbara 

Walton

$2,500 - $4,999
Mr. David & Mrs. Christine Abell
Mr. Paul Bittler Jr. & Mrs. Susan

Bittler
Leasure K. Darbaker Trust
First National Bank of PA
James Edward Fox Trust
Mildred R. & Bruce A. Landis 

Charitable Foundation
Mr. John & Mrs. Mary Moore
Margaret Sage Charitable Trust
Mary Sage Charitable Trust
St. John’s Reformed Church 

Trust

$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous Donors (6)
Mr. Edward & Dr. Betty Jean 

Bardella
Dr. Donald Beck
Mr. Don & Mrs. Rita Clemente

Mr. Steve & Mrs. Gail Cochoff
Mr. Robert Collins
Mr. Joseph A. & Mrs. Joyce L.

(Loreno) Dalfonzo
Davevic Benefit Consultants, Inc.
Mrs. Mary Alice Dean
Eckley’s TV & Appliance
Mr. Bob & Mrs. Donna Gano
Mrs. Martha C. Geiwitz
Goldman Sachs Ayco
Gordon Rees Scully 

Mansukhani, LLP
Mr. James Grove Jr. & 

Mrs. Barbara Grove
Mr. Lenny & Mrs. Tammy 

Lininger Hause
Mr. Bob & Mrs. Margie Hays
Highmark, Inc.
Ms. Nina Hillery
Mr. Keith & Mrs. Sandra Hittle
Mrs. Jean Hodge
Mr. Stephen & Mrs. Carol 

Hosmer
Naomi E. Huber Fund
Dr. Patricia Jarrett
Mr. W. Edwin & Mrs. Mary 

Langbein
Mr. Brian Mailliard
Mr. Theodore & Mrs. Patty 

Marantis
Mrs. Gail Maycher
McCullough Grain, LLC
Mr. Harry W. & Mrs. Judith E. 

McElwain
Dr. Irv & Mrs. Mimi Milheim
Estate of Mr. John B. Millen Jr.
Mrs. Joy Monty
Mr. John & Mrs. Michelle 

O’Malley
Mr. Kevin Orsinger
Mr. Larry A. Redfoot
Mr. Jack Redmond
Reeves Information Technology
Mrs. Nancy Reinhardt
Rev. Martin & Mrs. Sally Roth
Mr. Walter & Mrs. Kathleen Rust
Mr. Gerald & Mrs. Rita Sanderson
Dr. Jim & Mrs. Lucy Shaffer
Mrs. Jean Simmons
Mr. Brian & Mrs. Roxanne Spaid

Mr. Stephen H. Spargo
Mrs. Alice Stanley
Trinity UCC, Greensburg
Walmart/Sam’s Club Foundation
Rev. Dr. Paul Westcoat Jr.
Mr. Jim & Mrs. Jackie Weyman

$500 - $999
Allstate Insurance
Arnett Carbis Toothman LLP
Mr. Robert C. Baker
Mr. Robert R. McConnell &

Inis Jane Bardella MD
Ms. Carol Bass
Ms. Becky Beck
Dr. Walter & Mrs. JoAnn Beh
Ms. Gayle Blansett
Captive Insurance Management 

Group, LLC
Mr. William & Mrs. Judy Celik
Christ Homewood Fund
Denmark Manor UCC, Export
Dentons Cohen & Grigsby PC
Mr. C. Edward & Rev. Nancy 

Dunmire
Mrs. Marge Fenton
First Presbyterian Church
Mr. Gordon & Rev. Julia Fraser
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Dawn 

Hartman
Mr. John Hurd
HVA Senior Living Alliance
Mrs. LaWanda Johnston
Dr. Conrad & Mrs. Carol Koehler
Mr. Russell & Mrs. Susan Lauffer
Marenchins Transmissions LLC
Mr. Larry & Mrs. Kathy McDonald
Mr. D. William McInturf
Mr. Eugene & Mrs. Alice 

Mecklem
Mrs. Marilyn Michael
Mr. G. Bryan & Mrs. Kathy Oros
Paradise Troutville Chapter 

Auxiliary SPH
Mrs. Betty Pennington
Dr. Dean & Mrs. Barbara Poolos
Ms. Jeanne Powell
Mr. William & Mrs. Ellen Pritts
R Builders
Ridge

Mr. John & Mrs. Dorothy Rust
Mr. William & Mrs. Nancy Sayles
Mr. Richard Schlagel
Mr. Brian Scott
Mrs. Sally Smith
Estate of Margaret St. John
St. Mark’s UCC, Fredonia
St. Paul’s UCC, Somerset
Mrs. Clydene Stokes
Mr. John & Mrs. Judy Turner
University of Pittsburgh
Mr. Joseph & Mrs. Kara Vaughan
Mr. Joseph M. Walton
Mr. J.P. & Mrs. Kathleen Walton
Ms. Lynnda Watson
Mr. Thomas & Mrs. Vicki Wilkins
Dr. Christina Wong
Mr. William & Mrs. Bertha 

Zimmerman

$250 - $499
Ms. Colleen Alfredo
AmazonSmile
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Katherine 

Anderson
Anonymous Donors (6)
Mr. David & Mrs. Deborah

Armant
Ms. Linda Barger
Ms. Mary Basti
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Rosemary 

Biggart
Dr. Thomas & Mrs. Diann Bost
Brown’s Masonry & Concrete
Dr. Victor & Mrs. Andrea 

Colaiaco
Mr. Kevin & Mrs. Cindy 

Constantine
Mrs. Janet Cooper
Mr. Brian & Mrs. Connie Cox
Ms. Virginia M. Delaurentis
Mr. George Donner
Mr. Larry & Mrs. Phyllis Donner
Mr. James G. Dunham
Mrs. Janice Easler
Mr. Paul Evans
Mr. James Foreman
Ms. Ann Fowler
Mr. Jack L. Gallagher
Hartle Elder Law Practice, LLC

Thank you for being a St. Paul’s game-changer in 2021! Your annual support revitalizes  
and transforms the lives of the residents and team members in the St. Paul’s family.

*Giving levels include donations made to St. Paul’s through the Community Foundation of Western PA & Eastern OH during PA OH Gives*Giving levels include donations made to St. Paul’s through the Community Foundation of Western PA & Eastern OH during PA OH Gives..

Donor Honor RollDonor Honor Roll

Judy Nashtock & Parker 

Saad decorate The Villas 

for Christmas.

Kathy Martorelli, Robyn Weaver 
& Erica Gulentz enjoy a 4th of 

July picnic at The Heritage. 

Bill Zimmerman & 

John Hurd try their luck 

at Colony bingo. Violet Beougher from The Villas 
spends a beautiful day on  

Pymatuning Lake. 
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Ms. Barbara Barry
Ms. Veronica (Ronnie) Bayer
Ms. Christine Bayuk
Mr. Frank Beatrice & Ms. 

Nadine Buchanan
Mr. Bob & Mrs. Janet Beckdol
Ms. Sandra J. Beckman
Belknap UCC Women’s 

Fellowship
Ms. Debra Benalli
Ms. Elizabeth Bevilacqua
Mr. Jeffery Black
Ms. Karen Black
Mr. Paul & Mrs. Mary Blattner
Ms. Helen F. Bloss
Ms. Susan Bolger
Mr. Charles & Mrs. Elizabeth 

Bolster
Ms. Cynthia Bonetti
Mr. Greg & Mrs. Debbie 

Branic
Mrs. Patricia Breitenbach
Mr. Bill Brenner
Ms. Karen Brest
Ms. Patricia Burford
Ms. Susan Burks
Ms. Cheryl Bush
Mrs. Virginia Butala
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Cynthia 

Byers
Mrs. Patricia Cameron
Ms. Ruth A. Cameroni
Ms. Joan Capone
Mr. William & Mrs. Eleanor 

Carley
Ms. Janet Cessna
Mr. Robert Chamberlain
Mrs. Mickie Chapman
Mr. William & Mrs. Joan 

Chess
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Lydia 

Cianci
Ms. Lea Clark
Ms. Sandra Claypool
Mr. Jim & Mrs. Anne Clifford
Ms. Jean Cloak
Ms. Mary Lou Cogley

The Colony Residents at 
St. Paul’s

Mr. Robert Condron
Ms. Shirley Consiglio
Ms. Anna Marie Constantine
Ms. Elaine Cook
Ms. Linda Coon
Ms. Patricia Cooper
Mrs. Linda Cosgrove
Mr. Ken & Mrs. Mary Lou 

Cowher
Mr. William & Mrs. Debra 

Cratsley
Mrs. Sharon Creeks
Mr. Joseph Curaj
Ms. Marilyn W. Currier
Mr. Phil & Mrs. Dolly Curtin
Mr. William & Mrs. Cathy 

Cusick
Mr. William A. & Mrs. 

Sophie Cusick
Mr. Louis & Mrs. Paula 

Dalessandro
Mrs. Sally Dancu
Ms. Deborah Datchuk
Mr. Jerry & Mrs. Gina Deible
Mr. David & Mrs. Darlene 

Delaini
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Eileen 

DePasqua
Ms. Virginia D’Eramo
Ms. Terri Descoteaux
Ms. Valerie Dick
Mr. Richard Diefenderfer
Mrs. Mary (Ginny) Virginia 

Diehl
Mr. James Dietz
Ms. Beverly Dilley
Mrs. Nelli “Naomi” Dodds
Mrs. Eleanore Donner
Ms. Mimi Dreher
Ms. Joan C. Duffy
Ms. Marcia Dumpert
Ms. Sylvia Duncan
Mrs. Nancy Dunmeyer
Mr. John & Mrs. Ronda D’Urso
Mrs. Shirley D’Urso

Ms. Sandra Dutko
Mr. Benjamin & Mrs. Patricia 

Eddy
Ms. Rachel Elliott
Ms. Joyce Emph
Mrs. Barbara Ennis
Ms. Natalie Ernecoff
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Karen 

Fairgrieve
Mr. Matt Farren
Mr. David & Mrs. Gail Fay
Ms. Pauline Fenton
Mr. Howard Ferry Jr.
Mr. Adam Filer
Mr. Timothy & Mrs. Teresa 

Findley
First Trinity UCC Fellowship 

Club
First Trinity UCC, Youngwood
Mr. Timothy & Mrs. Anecia 

Flanagan
Ms. Nancy Floch
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Karen 

Foulk
Mr. Nicholas & Mrs. Susan 

Fuga
Mrs. Vera Funk
Mr. John Gallagher & Mrs. 

Melissa Whitehouse
Mr. Samuel & Mrs. Elaine Gano
Ms. Eleanor Gardner
Mr. Jim & Kim Gervase
Mr. Douglas Gerwick
Mr. Arthur & Mrs. Linda 

Getchell
Mr. Gregory & Mrs. Regina 

Giles
Mr. W. Chris & Mrs. Maria 

Gill
Mr. Washington & Mrs. 

Dorothy Gjebre
Mr. William & Mrs. Kay 

Goodlander
Ms. Robin Gorby
Mrs. Betty Grasso
Ms. Elizabeth Green
Ms. Pam Greenfield

Mr. William & Mrs. Kimberly 
Grimm

Mr. Richard & Mrs. Carolyn 
Guerrini

Ms. Mickey Gula
Ms. Cynthia Gumeson
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Mary 

Hager
Ms. Jane Hamilton
Mr. Lee & Mrs. Sharon 

Hanson
Mrs. Sandy Harter
Mrs. Cathleen Hawes
Mrs. Jean Hawes
Mrs. Phyllis Haynes
Ms. Sally Hayward
Mr. Ronald & Mrs. Jane 

Headley
Mrs. Dee Henley
Heritage Resident Council
Mrs. Shirley Hildebrand
Mr. Carl & Mrs. Carol 

Hinderliter
Ms. Barbara Hively
Ms. Judith Hockenberry
Mr. Tom & Mrs. Nancy 

Hoffacker
Mr. Kip & Mrs. Rose Hoffman
Mr. James & Mrs. Margaret 

Jane Hogan
Mr. Bob & Mrs. Jacy Horton
Mr. John & Mrs. Mariangela 

Hudson
Rev. Carl & Mrs. Kathleen Hull
Mr. Steve & Mrs. Jennifer 

Humphrey
Mr. Robert Hunt
Mr. Victor Ianniri
Mrs. Linda Iliff
Mr. Christopher L. Irwin
Mr. William H. Jamison
Mr. Steve & Mrs. Andrea Jensen
Mr. George Jewell
Ms. Audrey John
Ms. Lisa Johns
Mr. William & Mrs. Judy Jones
Ms. Debra Jones

Mrs. Ruth Hill
Ms. Julie Hills
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Connie Hittle
Mr. Gerald & Mrs. Judith Hodge
Mr. Clifford & Mrs. Margaret 

Holgate
Dr. Patricia Homer
Mr. Clarence & Mrs. Margaret 

Hoye
Mr. David Hummel
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Denise 

Jennings
Mr. Everell & Mrs. Virginia

Jewett
Mr. Walter & Mrs. Margaret 

Johns
Mr. David Jones
Mr. Donald & Mrs. Joann 

Jones
Mr. George Kasunick
Mr. Todd & Mrs. Jennie 

Kather
Mrs. Bonnie Kautz
Ms. Linda Kellogg
Mr. Russell & Mrs. Elizabeth 

Kennedy
Mr. Fred & Mrs. Bev Kiser
Mr. Charles Klingensmith
Mr. James & Mrs. Cheri 

Kohlmeyer
Mrs. Louise D. Lauer
Ms. Janet Lawrence
Ms. Doris Leary
Mr. Jake & Mrs. Delores 

Leffler
Mrs. Adele R. Lehosky
Mr. Philip & Mrs. Jill Lengauer
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Sandra 

Lindsey
Mr. Stanley & Mrs. Beverly 

Lysek
Mrs. Virginia Maggiore
Ms. Brooke Maine
Mr. Mario Marini
Mrs. Carol Martin
Mr. Chip Martin 
Mr. Karl & Mrs. Vicki Martin

Ms. Cindy Matchulat
Mr. Bob & Mrs. Carol Matthews
Mr. Bill & Mrs. Norma Matzel
Mr. Joseph & Mrs. Linda 

McCann
Mr. Alan & Mrs. Kelly 

McDanel
Dr. David & Mrs. Becky 

McFadden
Ms. Lois McFarlane
Mrs. Nola McGranahan
Mr. Paul & Mrs. Deborah

 McKay
Mr. Kevin McKenna
Mr. Richard Meeker
Mrs. Joan P. Merz
Mr. Lloyd & Mrs. Marilyn 

Meyer
Mr. Thomas Millen
Ms. Annette Minckler
Mr. John & Mrs. Ruth Mizik
Ms. Kathleen Moerke
Ms. Nancy Morgart
Ms. Debra Morrison
Mr. Terry & Mrs. Gail Negard
Mr. William & Mrs. Dorothy 

O’Donnell
Mr. Laddie & Mrs. Sandy Ohl
Mr. Barry & Mrs. Linda Oman
Mr. James & Mrs. Karen Ondo
Mr. David & Mrs. Jill Owen
Mr. Earl & Mrs. Marilyn 

Palmiter
Ms. Paulette Papotta
Mr. Gerald Peterson
Ms. Kathy Pinker
Mr. David Pistolesi
Mr. Jim Powell
Mr. Thomas Prager
Ms. Beth Preston
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Susan 

Pritchard
Mr. Donald & Mrs. Nancy 

Rakoci
Ms. Sandy Randall
Mr. John Rex
Mr. Norman Rhoades

Mr. Richard Riethmiller
Mrs. Marie Riley
Mr. William & Mrs. Linda 

Rinella
Ms. Rebecca St. John Ring
Ms. Carol Bobook Rissmiller
Mr. Russell & Mrs. Donna 

Roberts
Mrs. Dorothy Rossavik
Ms. Carol S. Rowland
Mr. Bill & Mrs. Sandy Ruble
Ms. Shrill L. Salay
Salem UCC Women’s Circle
Mr. Daniel & Mrs. Lisa Salter
Mrs. Marlene Samuelsen
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Patricia 

Seiple
Ms. Alicia Seitz
Mr. Richard Sherbondy
Mr. Ronald & Mrs. Kathleen 

Shreffler
Mr. William H. Silvis
Mr. John & Mrs. Laurie Sisak
Smith & Son Farm
Mr. Howard E. Smith Jr.
Mr. Thomas Smith
Mr. George Soros
Mr. Werner & Mrs. Marilyn 

Specht
Mr. George & Mrs. Virginia 

Speck
St. Jacob’s UCC, Shelocta
St. John’s-Harrold UCC 

Womens Circle, Greensburg
St. Paul’s UCC Busy Gleaners 

& Willing Workers, Knox
Ms. Deborah Stainbrook
Mr. Ronald “Larry” & Mrs. 

Lori Stainbrook
Mr. Dennis & Mrs. Grace 

Stephens
Ms. Kathleen Stevens-Long
Miss Nancy Stevenson
Mr. Ronald Stoyer
Ms. Betty Stubert
Third UCC, Greensburg
Mrs. Diane W. Thomas

Ms. Donna Thomas
Mrs. Phyllis Thompson
Ms. Barbara Tighe
Mr. Kevin Tighe
Mr. Joseph Tosh III & Mrs. 

Kathy Tosh
Dr. Susan Troutner
Dr. Gerald & Mrs. Janice 

Uzarski
Mr. Tim & Mrs. Rita Valencic
Mr. Glenn & Mrs. Nancy Vann
Ms. Judith Volkar
Mr. Jeff & Mrs. Brenda 

Wallace
Ms. Sheila Wasser
Mr. Steve & Mrs. Jeannine 

Weber
Mr. Frank & Mrs. Deborah 

Weese
Mr. Andy & Mrs. Brenda 

Wells
Mrs. Dorothy Wells
Mr. James Weygandt
Mrs. Carolyn Wickerham
Mrs. Elaine Wilkins
Ms. Nancy Williamson
Honorable Roy & Dr. Sonya 

Wilt
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Kathryn 

Witosky
Mr. Alan Wolfe
Dr. Bruce & Mrs. Gayle Wolff
Mrs. Doris Yohman
Zion’s Reformed UCC, 

Greenville
Zion’s United Church of 

Christ, Transfer

$99 & Below
Ad Dimension
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Joyce 

Allen
Ms. Louise Anderson
Anonymous Donors (11)
Ms. Mary Ann Aurandt
Mr. Steve & Mrs. Ann Baltich
Mr. Richard Barabas

Margie Hays & Gail 
Maycher on a Colony 

trip to Cleveland.

Nancy Marts & 
Martha Kather enjoy 
a Christmas craft at 

The Heritage.  

Ruth Hill & Brenda 
Hawk celebrate 
Mother’s Day

at The Ridgewood.

Glen Shollenberger & 
Luba Iileva tend 

their tomato plants 
at The Villas.

John & Ruth Mizik
at The Colony’s 

East & Wickerham 
block party.

Joann Branch at The 
Villas helps Amber 

DeLong with 
a new hairdo.

Martha Anderson  
at 215 Restaurant 

with fellow 
Ridgewood residents.

Tom & Nancy 
Hoffacker at a 

Mexican New Year’s 
Party in The Colony.

Missy Nitch & Linda 
Goodwill have 

fun at The Villas’ 
Margaritaville.
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Get on the fieldGet on the field   
If you find yourself inspired by the people 
and stories in this Impact Report, join in and 
become a St. Paul’s game-changer too! 

VolunteerVolunteer - St. Paul’s offers a wide variety of 
volunteer opportunities. Visit www.stpauls1867.
org/join-our-team to apply.

DonateDonate - Every gift helps to ensure that St. 
Paul’s can continue to provide exceptional care 
for you and your family into the future. Visit 
www.stpauls1867.org/giving to make a gift.

WorkWork - St. Paul’s is always looking for quality 
employees to join our team in a variety of roles. 
Visit www.stpauls1867.org/join-our-team to 
see the current openings and apply. 

Rev. David Ackerman
Penn West Conference Minister

Doug Anderson
Anderson Coach & Travel

Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk 
Retired administrator

Jeffrey Blair         
Greenville Savings Bank

Rev. June Boutwell   
Zion’s Reformed UCC

Rev. Dr. Verna Call    
Retired pastor

Dr. Victor Colaiaco  
Physician

Gordon Fraser
Retired major gifts officer

David Hummel                                                
Thiel College

Mario Marini
Thiel College

Rev. Brenda Martin
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church

Ronald McCall 
Ekker, Kuster, McCall & Epstein

Gerry McElree                                    
Retired nurse

John Moore
Retired Air Force 	

Laddie Ohl                                        
Retired railroad

Kevin Orsinger          
Orsinger Investment Group, Inc.

Rod Paul
Retired marketing professional

Larry Redfoot             
Wagner’s Wheel Alignment

Glenn Riley  
Retired vice president

Bretton Walberg    
Walberg Family Pharmacies

Jack Walter                                      
Retired vice president

Terry Wheeler
Attorney       

St. Paul’s is privileged to have inspiring and dedicated “coaches” leading the way on our board 
of directors. They bring with them a wealth of experience from many different professional 
backgrounds, such as accounting, ministry, small business and nursing. They guided St. Paul’s 
through a ever-changing climate in 2021. In addition to their exceptional leadership, 100% of St. 
Paul’s board members also provided financial support to St. Paul’s in the form of donations to 
the funds most important to them.  

Ms. Melissa Jones
Mrs. Barbara Kaufman
Ms. Linda Kerr
Mr. Harold & Mrs. Darcy Kincaid
Mrs. Janet Kirk
Mr. William & Mrs. Connie Kirker
Mr. Dan & Naomi Kiser
Mr. Ray & Mrs. Cathy Kivimakii
Ms. Betsy Klingensmith
Mr. Stephen & Mrs. Robin Knight
Mr. John & Mrs. Nancy Kokoski
Mr. Robert Krieder
Mr. Bruce & Mrs. Barbara Lallier
Dr. Roy & Mrs. Connie Landfair
Mrs. Sandi Landfried
Mr. Bryan Langietti
Ms. Carole Langiotti
Mr. Richard Lauer
Ms. Linda H. Lawson
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Maureen 

Lehosky
Mrs. Shelli (Garland) Lepovsky
Mr. Edward & Mrs. Jean Likovich
Mr. Jerry N. Lint
Ms. Kelly Lizenbold
Ms. Judith Long
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Patricia 

Loutzenhiser
Loyal Order of Moose, Inc.
Mr. Mark & Mrs. Debbie Lucas
Mr. Frank Luciani
Mr. Thomas & Mrs. Shelly Luckock
Ms. Patty Lytle
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Ruth Magee
Ms. Carol Mangino
Mr. George Marguglio
Ms. Mary Rose Marks
Mrs. Deborah Marshall
Rev. Brenda Martin
Mrs. Dorothy Martin
Ms. Kathy Martorelli
Mr. James & Mrs. Violet Matta
Mrs. Mary Jo McAdams
Mrs. Beverly McClimans
Mr. Jim McCrillis
Mr. Jeremy McCurdy
Ms. Susan J. McDade
Ms. Diane McDougal

Mr. Ed & Mrs. Lolly McDougal
Mr. Dennis McElhinny
Mrs. Marjorie Joan McElhinny
Mr. Glenn McKnight
Mrs. Mildred McLaughlin
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Robin 

McLaughlin
Mr. Robert D. McVey
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Gloria 

Merenick
Mrs. Bonnie Meszaros
Ms. Diana Miller
Mr. James & Mrs. Jane Miller
Ms. Linda Miller
Ms. Valerie Miller
Mr. Timothy Moerke
Ms. Judith Moon
Ms. Vonda Morningstar
Mr. Norman & Mrs. Boneta 

Morrison
Mr. James Moyer
Mr. William & Mrs. Carol Murrin
Ms. Dorothy Murrow-Santiago
Mr. Ken & Mrs. Shirley Myers
Ms. Darlene Nagrosky
Ms. Janet Nemchek
Network for Good
Mr. Donald Oakes
Mrs. Frances Olinger
Mrs. Diane Olson
Mr. John Packard
Ms. Rhonda Paglia
Paradise Community UCC, 

Reynoldsville
Ms. Diana Parker
Mrs. Karol Patton
Mr. Tom & Mrs. Anna Patton
Mr. Dwane Pears
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Eileen Peretic
Ms. Nanette Peterman
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Shirley Peters
Mr. Jeremy Phillips
Mr. Joseph Pilch Jr. & Mrs. 

Linda Pilch
Mr. Joseph & Mrs. Martha Piper
Mrs. Rhonda Pipp
Ms. Mary Lynne Piroga
Mrs. Gloria Podlaski

Pymatuning Outdoor Motor Club
Ms. Amanda Raczkowski
Ms. Nancy Ray
Ms. Bernadine Redmond
Mr. Brian Reeher
Ms. Ronda Reichard
Ms. Mamie Rice
Mrs. Jane Rodgers
Ms. Connie Rollins
Mrs. Barbara Rumpf
Mr. James & Mrs. Lois Runninger
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Betty Rutter
Mr. Edward & Mrs. Judith 

Sabarese
Ms. Ardele Sabol
Rev. Glenn & Mrs. Arlene Sadler
Salem UCC, Yatesboro
Mr. James & Mrs. Donna Sauro
Mr. William & Mrs. Marie Schall
Mr. David & Mrs. Theora 

Schneider
Mrs. Helen Schrecongost
Mr. Stanley & Mrs. Emma Serafin
Mr. Robert & Mrs. Laurie 

Sherbondy
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Karen 

Sherwood
Mrs. Mary Anne Shiderly
Ms. Bonnie Sich
Mr. Bruno Sielaff III & Mrs. 

Pamela Sielaff
Mr. Ronald & Mrs. Carolyn 

Simoni
Ms. Karen Skroupa
Ms. Margaret Smeltzer
Mrs. Trudy Smith
Ms. Kelly Snyder
Ms. Phyllis Snyder
St. John’s UCC, Evans City
St. Peter’s UCC, Pittsburgh
Ms. Mary Stahlman
Mr. Lavern & Mrs. Lois Stapfer
Mrs. Patricia Stearns
Ms. Louise Steim
Ms. Annie Stephens
Ms. Barbara Stewart
Mr. James & Mrs. Florence Stitt
Ms. Judith Stitt

Stoystown Charge UCC
Mr. Tom & Mrs. Mary Joy 

Stremlau
Mrs. Margery Stull
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Patricia Suich
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Jean Swarmer
Mrs. Mary A. Symbala
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Heather 

Testani
Mr. Frederick & Mrs. Barbara 

Thomas
Mr. William & Mrs. Cheryl Thurau
Ms. Dixie Toy
Ms. Becky Turley
Mr. Steven Unrath
Ms. Wendy Vaughn
Ms. Karen Vitunic
Rev. Steve & Mrs. Patti Voelker
Mrs. Frances Wackenhut
Miss Joan M. Waldschmidt
Pastor Ed & Mrs. Diann Walters
Ms. Catherine L. Watt
Mrs. Diane O’Brien Webster
Mrs. Nancy Weikal
Mr. Troy West
Atty. Terry K. Wheeler
Ms. Joan Phillips Wiencek
Mr. Tim & Mrs. Kathy Williams
Ms. Marie Wingard
Mr. Richard Wingard
Mr. Louis & Mrs. Sandra 

Wisniewski
Mr. Carl & Mrs. Cynthia 

Wombacker
Mr. Kenneth & Mrs. Joyce Yager
Mr. Donny Yankle
Mrs. Margaret Yeany
Mr. Ed & Mrs. Toni Yondure
Mrs. Deborah Yoos
Ms. Jill Youman
Mr. Alan & Mrs. Nancy Young
Ms. Mary Zarecky
Ms. Carol Zimmerman
Ms. Laura Zinger

David Reeves
Chair 

Reeves Information 
Technology, Inc.

Julie Hills
Vice Chair 

Zion’s Reformed UCC 

Jeff Wallace
Treasurer 

Retired banker

Bob Sherbondy
Secretary 

Campbell & Sherbondy 

Board of DirectorsBoard of Directors

Become a digital ambassadorBecome a digital ambassador
Did you know St. Paul’s has a Facebook page, 
Instagram account and YouTube channel? Be sure 
to follow to see the latest in St. Paul’s news and 
events. 

Calling all social media gurus! We are always 
looking for digital ambassadors to help spread 

St. Paul’s news. All we ask you to do is Share, Like 
and Comment on St. Paul’s social media posts. 
The more you interact, the more people see our 
messages! From time to time, we may email you 
with a special social media mission like spreading 
the word about an upcoming event. Visit https://
www.stpauls1867.org/digital to sign up. 
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339 East Jamestown Road
Greenville, PA 16125

To provide meaning, richness of life, health care To provide meaning, richness of life, health care 
and other support services while maintaining and and other support services while maintaining and 
enhancing the dignity of human life.  enhancing the dignity of human life.  

To create a sense of belonging and purpose by To create a sense of belonging and purpose by 
providing a nurturing environment in a place providing a nurturing environment in a place 
you call home.you call home.

Our core values are compassion, securityOur core values are compassion, security
and person-centered. and person-centered. 

MissionMission
VisionVision
ValuesValues Scan the Scan the 

QR code to QR code to 
DONATE NOW! DONATE NOW! 


